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Call to Congress!  
Join our Brothers at the 152nd 
Congress this June in Richmond, 
Virginia!

Empowering our Leaders:
The 6th Annual Alphas Academy set the 
stage for incoming Alphas from across 
the country.

An Experience Like No Other: 
The Regional Leadership Alliances of 
2017 were the most attended and best 
received to date.

Golfing for Education:
Join Alumni and Undergraduates this 
summer at the Annual Watts Gunn 
Memorial Golf Tournament to benefit 
Chi Phi’s educational programs.

Preserving Our Past:
The Greek Life Museum hosted an 
Open House, where preservation and 
digitization efforts were on display 
along with many precious pieces of 
Chi Phi history.

Gamma Zeta Gains Charter: 
Hear from Gamma Zeta’s former 
Alpha on their transition from 
Colony to Chapter.

Chapter Spotlight:
Chapters put themselves on display 
to show how Chi Phi leads through 
service and achieves recognition in 
their communities.

Alumni News:
Catch up with Alumni from 
around the world, as the hand of 
Brotherhood is always extended.
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Front Cover: CJ Connelly, Delta Theta 2019, shows his Chi Phi pride in the mountains of Colorado

10 Donor Honor Roll:
Chi Phi extends special thanks to 
our 2016-2017 donors. 



GRAND COUNCIL
Grand Alpha 
Ronald P. Frank, Nu Delta 1983,  
Iota Zeta 1989, Delta Zeta 2000 
Tampa, Florida 

Grand Alpha-Elect
Robert K. Walker, Iota Delta 1970 
Fort Myers, Florida 

Grand Beta
Thomas Deans, Phi Lambda Theta 1955 
Milton, Pennsylvania  

Grand Gamma
John Christian, Lambda 1980
Oakland, California

Grand Delta
Alan Abels, Psi 1974 
Brick, New Jersey 

Grand Epsilon
Matt Scheller, Psi 2007 
Kutztown, Pennsylvania 

Grand Zeta
Steven Hopkins, Nu 1999 
Dallas, Texas 

Grand Eta
George MacDonald, Kappa Delta 1971, 
Iota Zeta 1989, Eta Theta 2011 
Holland, Michigan 

Grand Theta
Erik Thomas, Psi 2017 
Washington, District of Columbia  

Grand Iota
Alexander Day, Towson Colony 2018
Woodbine, Maryland

Heritage and Traditions Counselor
Clark Kjorlaug, Omega 2012 
Atlanta, Georgia 

Member at Large
Taner Dagdelen, Lambda 2016 
Berkeley, California 

Executive Director 
Michael Azarian, Psi Delta 1997 
Suwanee, Georgia 
 
REGIONAL ALUMNI 
COUNSELORS
Mid-Atlantic Region
David C. Ross, Iota Zeta 1996

Midwest Region
Victor A. Martinez, Alpha Theta Chi 2002 

Northeast Region
Rocco H. Carnevale, Mu 1980 

Southeast Region
Del Austin, Nu Delta 1986 

Southwest Region
Kevin L. Barnes, Mu Theta 2004 

West Region
Stuart E. Jones, Lambda 1979 

CHI PHI BOARD OF 
GOVERNORS 
Chairman
H. Michael Dever, Eta 1978 

Vice Chairman
Dave Skelton, Omega 1980 

Governors
Miles Crowder, Gamma 1963
Ron Drag, Psi Delta 1984
Mike Molinari, Omega 1997
Dan Ahearn, Theta Delta 1999
Bob Finley, Lambda 1980
 
CHI PHI EDUCATIONAL 
TRUST BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Chairman
H. Michael Dever, Eta 1978 

Vice Chairman 
David Skelton, Omega 1980 

Treasurer
Fran Nolan, Kappa Delta 1990 

Trustees
Ken Fredericks, Theta Delta 1980
John Hutzler, Kappa Delta 1990
John McElderry, Eta 1994
Robert Ramin, Xi 1982
Dan Turner, Alpha Zeta 1991
Perry Pirsch, Alpha Theta Chi 1994
Chris Shuler, Alpha Zeta 1984
Scott Henderson, Alpha-Tau 1984

Legal Counsel
George MacDonald, Kappa Delta 1971, 
Iota Zeta 1989, Eta Theta 2011 
 
CHI PHI EDUCATIONAL 
TRUST BOARD OF 
ADVISORS  
Michael Beall, Alpha 1976
Rocco Henry Carnevale, Mu 1980
John P. Christian, Lambda 1980 
David F. Davis, Theta Delta 1973
Richard S. Gilbert, Rho 1962
Scot Bini, Psi Delta 1987
Robert Mizell, Alpha 1978
E. Lee Morris III, Nu 1989
Solon Patterson, Gamma 1957
Rutherford Seydel II, Eta 1986 
Ricardo G. Perez, Theta Delta 1981
Joshua L. Price, Epsilon Delta 1998
Senour Reed, Eta 1979
Blake Gober, Alpha Zeta 2004

$16,460
donated by Actives and 
young Alumni last year

Throughout our five successful expansions and our ever improving leadership development programs, we have been working 

to ensure our active and future Brothers will be able to answer this question: “what does it mean to be a Chi Phi?”

In a world that is constantly changing, our Chapters are continuing to make a difference not only on their campuses but in 

their communities as well. We are providing top-notch programming that responds to these changes and ensuring our mission 

and history continue to be imparted on each new Brother.

In January, Chapter Alphas joined us in Atlanta for Alphas Academy. This program has become so popular that next year we 

are excited to announce Alphas Academy will expand to include Chapter Thetas, New Member Educators, as they are essential 

to the health and longevity of the Chapter. This spring, we had record breaking attendance at our Regional Leadership Alliances 

across the country. This program brought our current and future leaders together to learn from each other and our facilitators. 

However, just because school is out does not mean our programming ends. In July we will provide Ritual and Heritage Training 

at two Regional Ritual Retreats: one at University of Florida and one at Lehigh University. 

These programs are essential to ensuring our Brothers continue to exemplify the vision and mission of Chi Phi. Without 

the extreme generosity from Alumni like you, none of these programs would be possible. You are telling our Undergraduate 

Brothers what it really means to be a Chi Phi every time you support the Educational Trust, and we continue to be amazed by 

your ongoing support.  

We would like to personally invite you all to Richmond, Virginia, June 23 – 25, 2017, for the 152nd Chi Phi Congress. Here 

you will have the opportunity to reconnect and meet Brothers from all around the country as well as participate in the 7th 

Annual Watts Gunn Golf Tournament which will take place at the beautiful Foundry Golf Course on June 22nd. Proceeds from 

the tournament help fund the continued leadership programs like Alphas Academy, Regional Leadership Alliances, and the 

Regional Ritual Retreats. Visit chiphi.org/congress for more information. 

Fraternally, 

 

Ronald P. Frank, Nu Delta 1983,
Iota Zeta 1989, Delta Zeta 2000 
Grand Alpha 

Brothers,

H. Michael Dever, Eta 1978 
Educational Trust Chairman
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members of the Men of 

1824 Giving Society



CONGRESS
One Hundred Fifty Second

Richmond, Virginia

Join America’s first college 
social fraternity for our 152nd 

national convention! 

Schedule of Events 
Thursday, June 22

9:00 a.m. – Watts Gunn Memorial Golf Tournament - Registration and Putting Greens Open 
10:00 a.m. – First team tees off 

6:00 p.m. – Chi Phi Educational Trust Leadership Dinner and Golf Awards Ceremony (invitation only) 

 Friday, June 23
2:00 p.m. – First Congressional Session

6:00 p.m. – Depart for dinner and a baseball game with the Richmond Flying Squirrels

 Saturday, June 24 
Noon – Awards Luncheon 

6:00 p.m. – Cocktail Reception 
7:00 p.m. – Congressional Banquet recognizing Chi Phi Chapters 

Sunday, June 25 
9:00 a.m. – Final Congressional Session 

During the four-day event, Congressional Delegates will debate policy, enact 

legislation, and set Chi Phi’s 2017-2018 budget. The annual convention provides 

an opportunity to recognize the 2016-2017 Undergraduate, Alumni, and 

Chapter award winners. The Fraternity will recognize and honor Chapters from 

across the country for their exemplary work during the closing, black tie optional 

banquet on Saturday evening.

Alumni, Undergraduates, and friends can learn more and register for Congress 

by visiting chiphi.org/congress.  

This summer,  Chi Phi Brothers 

and friends will gather 

for Congress  at the Hilton Richmond 

Downtown  in Richmond, Virginia, 

on June 22-25, 2017.
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As news alerts of imminent inclement 
weather scrolled across every television 
screen in the metro Atlanta area, Alphas from across 

the country began their trek to the Georgia Tech Hotel and Conference Center. 

However, no threat of ice or snow would cancel the 6th annual Alphas Academy 

from occurring the weekend of January 6-8, 2017. And, even though the inches 

upon inches of snowfall never made an appearance, forty-four Alphas did--all 

ready to embrace the experience the weekend had in store for them. 

“So, why am I here?” A question posed by 
the Grand Gamma John Christian, Lambda 1980, who served 
as this year’s Keynote Speaker at the closing banquet Saturday 
evening. Although Brother Christian offered an answer by 
providing the men, both Undergraduate and Alumni, in 
attendance with a rather comical interpretation of his Chi Phi 
experience, the Alphas had the entire weekend to explore and 
determine their own answer to that very question.

Grand Alpha Ron Frank, Nu Delta 1983, led the charge 
throughout the Academy as, right from the beginning, he set 
lofty expectations for the Alphas. He challenged the men to 
reflect on the areas in which they excel and where they fall short 
by means of their own leadership styles as well as the state 
of their Chapters. To further encourage their growth, Brother 
Frank guided participants through conversations ranging from 
organizational identity and recruitment, to alcohol and hazing, to 
well being and leadership with no topic being off limits. 

The program was complimented by guest speakers from the 
Educational Trust who offered insight into ways in which Chapter 
Excellence Funds, the Men of 1824 program, and scholarships 
from the Educational Trust could benefit not only personal growth 
but also Chapter health. Trustees along with fellow Alumni from 
Chi Phi Chapters across the country also attended, offering their 
own words of wisdom to the young leaders through various 
sessions, meals, and the Alumni Panel. It was during one of these 
gatherings that an Alpha realized, “my problems and challenges 
are not unique,” while another participant noted, “the connections 
made here allow for you to understand your Chapter isn’t alone.” 
The men gained a solid understanding that indeed, “the hand of 
Brotherhood is always extended”—beyond graduation, beyond 
Chapter designation—and that support is never more than a 
phone call or a text message away. 

Although the icy weather confined attendees to the hotel for 
the duration of the program, the Undergraduates were  

“As Brothers in a Fraternity 

founded upon the ideals of 

Truth, Honor, and Personal 

Integrity, we have an obligation 

to ourselves—to each other— 

to strive for excellence.” 

—�John Christian, Lambda 1980ALPHAS 
ACADEMY

privy to a variety of learning methods: small and large group 
sessions, Alumni and Grand Council Panels, one-on-one 
meetings with facilitators/peers, and a guest speaker. Returning 
this year once again was Cori Wallace, Director of Sorority 
Relations for OmegaFi, who offered her insight on “What it 
Means to be a Fraternity Man.” This interactive presentation 
challenged the men to truly see their Chapters for what they 
were and encouraged them to start defining their legacy now. 
The multiple opportunities to engage and network with peers, 
Alumni, Trustees, Grand Council, and National Office Staff was 
not lost on the participants, as one leader reflected that “Alphas 
Academy was one of my favorite weekends and one of the most 
rewarding experiences during my time in Chi Phi.” 

However, as noted above, Brother Frank was not alone in 
his endeavor to Build Better Men throughout the weekend. 
He was supported by fellow Chi Phi Alumni and former 
Undergraduate Alphas serving as small group facilitators. 
In fact, this was the first year of the program in which the 
facilitation team was comprised entirely of Chi Phi Brothers. 
Those in attendance donating their time and lending their 
expertise were Grand Alpha-Elect Bob Walker, Iota Delta 1970; 
Past Grand Alpha Jim Soderquist, Alpha 1967; Sean Murphy, 
Lambda Theta 2008; David Ross, Iota Zeta 1996; Carl Michel, 
Lambda Zeta 1999; David Ebner, Delta Zeta 2008; Nicholas 
Medina, Lambda Zeta 2008; Grand Iota Alec Day, Towson 
Colony 2018; Josh Matt, Xi Theta 2018; Wyatt Janning, 
Gamma Zeta 2017; and Jonathan Fall, Delta Pi 2016. 

During the closing banquet Saturday evening, Brother 
Christian eloquently articulated, “as Brothers in a Fraternity 
founded upon the ideals of Truth, Honor, and Personal 
Integrity, we have an obligation to ourselves—to each 
other—to strive for excellence.” And, there is no question 
that all in attendance at the 6th annual Alphas Academy 
understood the value and importance of just that.
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The 2017 Regional Leadership Alliances offered both 
Undergraduates and Alumni a completely revitalized 
program—with a Keynote speaker specializing in sexual 
assault awareness, fewer and more impactful general sessions, 
along with innovative curriculum found in thirty-two breakout 
sessions.  Based on evaluations from previous years as well as 
data compiled from a survey sent to all Undergraduates in the 
fall of 2016, we redesigned this day and a half long program 
to offer students more control over their experience. Although 
many challenges and obstacles facing Chapters across the 

country are not unique, their approaches to solving those 
problems often are. Therefore, this year’s program allowed 
for participants, regardless of whether they held a leadership 
position, to attend sessions that they found meaningful, 
engaging, and pertinent to their Chapter’s needs. 

The program kicked off on Saturday morning with our 
Keynote Speaker from One Student, who offered attendees 
guidance on what makes a healthy sexual relationship, an 
understanding of the term “consent,” as well as bystander 
intervention techniques in regards to sexual assault awareness. 

RLA
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From here the men dispersed to their choice of breakout 
sessions. Facilitated by Chi Phi Alumni and Greek Life 
professionals, topics included specific Officer and Chairmen 
tracks, resume writing and interview skills training, Alumni 
engagement, “Motivating the Middle,” how to take your 
Chapter from “Good to Great,” and even more specific topics 
including Robert’s Rules of Order and an interactive mock 
Court of the Chapter. 

During lunch, attendees heard the State of the Fraternity 
Address presented by a member of the Grand Council or a 
Regional Alumni Counselor. Here, the Undergraduates and 
Alumni present gained an understanding of those areas in 
which the Fraternity is excelling and those which still need 
fine-tuning. With full stomachs and a plan in place to ensure 
maximum learning for all Brothers, participants spent the 
majority of the afternoon engrossed in the final round of 
small group sessions. Day One of RLA concluded with a 
presentation, led by either a member of Grand Council or a 
Key Alumnus, that served as a reminder of the importance and 
significance the Core Values have on the history and Ritual of 
the Fraternity. 

Because there is no better way to begin a Sunday morning 
than with a Risk Management presentation, Day Two of 
the program found participants engaged in an interactive 
session during which they discussed Chi Phi’s Personal Safety 
Policy and analyzed case studies. The men were challenged 
to identify the policy violations within each incident and 
discuss ways to hold members accountable. Brothers quickly 
realized that the longevity and health of their Chapters 
revolved around proactive measures, strong accountability, and 
educated members.  

With so much information accessible and acquired 
throughout the weekend, it was only natural to conclude 
Sunday morning with time for each Chapter to reconvene and 
devise their next steps. Guided by a facilitator, the men were 
tasked with outlining a strategic plan, establishing goals for 
the remainder of year, and identifying solutions to problem 
areas. Equipped with the tools to succeed and contagious 
enthusiasm, there is no doubt that participants of the 2017 
Regional Leadership Alliances are destined to make a positive 
impact on their Chapters and future of the Chi Phi Fraternity. 

Clockwise from top, left:
Northeast (MD) RLA hosted by the 
Towson University Colony at Towson 
University January 21-22, 2017

West Coast RLA hosted by the Eta 
Delta Colony at University of Southern 
California January 28-29, 2017

Southeast (FL) RLA hosted by the 
Theta Delta Chapter at University of 
Florida February 11-12, 2017

Midwest RLA hosted by the Alpha-Pi 
Colony at Iowa State University 
February 18-19, 2017

2017 REGIONAL 
LEADERSHIP 
ALLIANCES

Clockwise from top, left:
Texas RLA hosted by the Lambda 
Zeta Chapter at St. Mary’s University 
February 25-26, 2017

Southeast (NC) RLA hosted by 
the Gamma Zeta Chapter at the 
University of North Carolina-
Wilmington February 25-26, 2017

Northeast (NY) RLA hosted by the 
Upsilon Chapter at Hobart and William 
Smith Colleges March 4-5, 2017

Kelly Addington from One Student 
speaking to our Undergraduates at 
the Midwest RLA

558
attendees: highest 

attendance since start of 
the program 

40
Alumni attended and/

or facilitated

96%
of attendees would 

recommend this program to 
fellow Brothers

32
breakout sessions offered



The following list, by annual giving level, reflects actual gifts received by the Chi Phi Educational Trust from July 1, 
2016, to March 15, 2017. Your donation ensures that Undergraduate Brothers receive top-quality leadership programs 
every year. Thank you for your continued support of our Brotherhood.

To add your name to the 2016-2017 Honor Roll or to report an error on this list, contact Director of Development 
Laura Landry at landry@chiphi.org or 404.231.1824.

DONOR 
HONOR ROLL

CHI PHI ANNUAL FUND CAMPAIGN
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Scarlet Circle
$500 - $999

George P. Arnold, Delta 1991
Christopher Talbott Barnidge, Omega 2012
Gisela E. Baxter
Lee W. Bettis, Theta Delta 1962
Theron C. Bone, Epsilon Delta 1967
Carl Albert Brendes, Epsilon Theta 2013
Andrew Thomas Claus, Theta Delta 2010
Robert L. Crane, Iota 1965
Jay M. Crockett, Omega 2001
Stephen P. DiMartino, Mu 1968
M. Douglas Dunn, Alpha-Tau 1967
Jon K. Eddington, Theta Delta 1963
Robert P. Ellis, Alpha Theta Chi 1988
Robert H. Finley, Lambda 1980
Randolph M. Forlenza, Theta Delta 1970
Paul Bailey Fortson, Omega 2002
Thomas W. Guinther, Iota 1972
LTC Lawrence A. Herzog, US Army, 

Retired, Zeta Delta 1961
Douglas Scott Howie, Mu 1983
William H. Ingram, Iota 1961
Baxter P. Jones, Gamma 1979
Stephen P. Kannen, Iota 1973
Mark Alan LaRue, Iota 1982
Richard W. Lull, Eta Delta 1980
Alastair S. Macdonald, Alpha 1967
COL William T. Mauldin, Tau 1964
Robert E. McGinnis, Alpha-Chi 1952
Grayson E. McNair, Alpha 1962
Richard Melohn, Theta Delta 1952
Michael J. Molinari, Omega 1997
Kenneth A. Morrison, Lambda 1978
Robert S. Nadolski, Theta Delta 1975
Michael S. Olsan
James Philip Parker, Eta 1971
William A. Parker Jr., Gamma 1950
Joseph W. Paucke, Omega 1980
Marc Pfefferle, Psi 1978
William W. Ranck, Omega 1961
Dr. Kevin P. Redmond, Iota 1978
Honorable Charles S. Robb, Xi 1961, 

Kappa 1961
Chandler Austin Salome, Theta Zeta 2011
M. Brett Shaw Jr., Epsilon 2016
Allen L. Terry II, Tau 1966
Dr. Manuel Tzagournis, Iota 1956
MAJ Jesse Ross Wentworth II,  

Nu Delta 2002

Dr. Klane K. White, Eta Delta 1991
Irving A. Wilson, Theta 1950
Heart Sing
Verizon

Blue Circle
$250 - $499

Rodney Eugene Ackley, Iota 1982
Stephen P. Adik, Mu 1964
Alan W. Anderson, Sigma 1957
Paul Armstrong II, Sigma 1954
Jay M. Bass, Gamma 1976
John D. Bauserman, Nu Delta 1991
J. Steven Beckett, Sigma 1970
Arleen Blackstone
Thomas H. Blakely II, Alpha-Chi 1962
David S. Blass, Eta 1978
Mr. Harold J. Borak Sr., Gamma Delta 1959
Alexander W. Breen, Phi Delta 1982
William B. Brigham, Alpha-Alpha 1958,  

Eta 1958
Paul T. Carroll III, Gamma 1974
Eric J. Conn, Alpha 1997
David A. Crawford, Omega 1960
Dr. Michael W. Davis, Alpha-Pi 2016
Douglas K. deWolfe, Theta Delta 1963
Robert L. Dickey, Theta 1965
Charles Warren Eisemann, Nu 1962
Henry Kibbee Elliott Jr., Eta 1963
John S. Flintosh, Alpha-Tau 1959
Mark A. Fuller, Phi Lambda Theta 1987
Richard P. Gromek, Omega 1979
David Lee Hall III, Theta 2000
Jerald W. Hansen, Epsilon Delta 1981
Dr. Kenneth H. Heller, Theta Delta 1969
LTC Randy Randolph Herrman,  

Delta Xi 1967
Bret T. Hewitt, Sigma Delta 1976
Dr. Sidney R. Hill Jr., Tau 1965
John P. Hine, Omega 1958
Christopher B. Horton, Mu Delta 1986
Richard H. Ingraham, Theta 1985
Dr. William L. Jonakin, Gamma 1975
John P. Kallelis, Omega 1959
Dr. Ronald Ivan Kaye
William C. Kelley, Kappa 1959
William R. Kitney, Delta Xi 1968
Rex C. Klopfenstein, Zeta Delta 1959
Donald P. Lanier, Eta 1961
Dr. Thomas L. Lawrence, Iota 1969

Robert James R. LeLiever,  
Epsilon Theta 2003

James B. Loftus III
Nicholas Alan Medina,  

Lambda Zeta 2008
Robert M. Miller, Alpha 1968
George H. Moore Jr., Alpha 1984
Robert H. Neill, Mu 1951
James Barrett Nelson,  

Phi Lambda Theta 2008
Mark Owen Neumeister,  

Alpha Theta Chi 1982
Donald R. Peck, Rho Iota Kappa 1979
Glen P. Pinkston, Theta Delta 1975
Bradford R. L. Price, Pi 1974
Daniel H. Proulx, Alpha 1959
Dr. Robert A. Renza, Zeta 1958
Dennis Rivera, Beta 1999
John J. Schraff, Zeta 1961
James N. Schwarz, Rho 1968
John B. Scott Jr., Tau 1952
Frederick I. Sharp III, Xi 1958
Thomas L. Shriner Jr., Iota Delta 1969
Dr. Brooks H. Sitterley, Alpha-Tau 1958
Richard S. Smith, Mu 1999
Dr. Thomas Hall Thompson, Nu 1967
James E. Ulseth, Theta Delta 1975, 

Delta Zeta 1989
Matthew Alan VanDuinen, Beta 2010
Benjamin Stuart Wallis, Omega 2014
Dr. Christopher C. Ward, Nu Delta 1991
Steven B. Weber, Mu 1988
Richard V. Westerman, Pi 1963
Edward C. Wetzlar, Theta Delta 1961
Richard P. White, Eta 1971
Osgood P. Willis, Eta 1942
AT&T United Way Campaign
Eversource Energy Foundation
Heller Family Trust
The Borak Family Trust

Brotherhood Circle
$100 - $249

Mr. Claude T. Adams, Eta 1973
Anthony M. Adinolfi, Omicron 1960
Susan Allgood
James C. Allred III, Mu Delta 1986
Robert Alvine, Delta 1960
Adam Joel Andersen,  

Phi Lambda Theta 2010

Peter E. Anderson, Lambda 1987
Rick D. Anderson, Epsilon Delta 1984
Matthew Thomas Apesos, Mu 2005,  

Pi Delta 2003
David R. Badger, Alpha-Alpha 1969
Robert D. Barclay, Tau Delta 1969
Dr. J. Robert Baum, Psi 1964
Douglas C. Bennet, Rho Iota Kappa 1977
John D. Bolze, Phi Lambda Theta 1992
John W. Bornholdt, Alpha Delta 1949
John A. Brackett, Omega 1957
Dubary A. Brea, Upsilon 2008
Walter O. Bredendick, Kappa 1959
Christopher L. Brown, Pi Delta 1974
Donald T. Browne, Omega 1956
Dennis N. Bunker III, Psi Delta 1981
Kenneth W. Burow, PhD,  

Alpha Theta Chi 1968
Dr. William A. Bush, Alpha-Tau 1972
James E. Cabak, Gamma Delta 1960
Raul Anthony Caballero,  

Lambda Zeta 2016
James G. Caldwell, Alpha-Chi 1955
Scott Alan Cammarn, Iota 1983
Daryl M. Carter, Theta Delta 1985
Michael David Cesternino,  

Zeta Theta 2005
James B. Cherry III, Iota 1984
Adam James Clark, Kappa Delta 2007
Rex Coleman Clark, Theta Delta 1958
Warren D. Cole, Rho 1971
Dr. Stephen N. Collier, Gamma 1964
Kirk A. Cressman, Psi 1964
Dr. Miles K. Crowder, Gamma 1963,  

Pi Delta 1969
Stuart L. Currier, Theta 1952
James A. Curry, Omega 1966
Dr. Frank Thomas Daly Jr., Gamma 1958
Robert H. Damon, Beta 1952
Christian Blair Dane, Delta Pi 2009
Ronald S. Danielson, Alpha-Chi 1966
Dr. Frank M. Davis, Gamma 1957
Dr. Joseph C. DeFazio, Mu 1975
Edward C. Dell, Gamma 1970
Anthony J. DeMarco, Zeta 1984
Richard T. DeMayo, Gamma 1971
John P. Doherty, Alpha 1963
Frederick A. Dorsey, Gamma 1965
Scott W. Dougherty, Gamma 1977
John E. Duguid
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Gladfelter Circle with Distinction
$5,000 and up

C. Scott Akers Jr., Eta 1973
Calvin R. Allen Jr., Eta 1971
J. Reed Baker, Omega 1984
Brian R. Betkowski, Omega 2000
Dr. Robert P. Christopher, Pi 1954
William Henry Cobb, Omega 1972
John R. Coffman, Beta 1966
David F. Davis, Theta Delta 1973
Timothy M. Deckert, Theta Delta 1974
Stephen F. Driggers, Omega 1972
Daniel Fort Flowers Jr., Omega 1983
Kenneth G. Fredericks, Theta Delta 1980
Vendie H. Hooks, Eta 1999
John E. Hutzler, Kappa Delta 1990
David A. Maner, Omega 1964
Gene W. Milner Jr., Eta 1975
Edward Lee Morris III, Nu 1989
Ricardo G. Perez, Theta Delta 1981
Robert B. Pruitt, Omega 1959
Andrew S. Ragland, Omega 1981
Michael J. Reuschel, Theta Delta 1978
John R. Seydel II, Eta 1986
David L. Skelton, Omega 1980

Dr. James P. Soderquist, Alpha 1967, 
Epsilon 2014

Jonathan C. Sterling, Omega 1991
Alfred C. Warrington IV,  

Theta Delta 1958, Nu Delta 1979
Calvin and Marisa Allen Foundation
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Renaissance Charitable Foundation, Inc.

Gladfelter Circle
$2,000-$4,999

Michael T. Bennett Jr., Eta 1992
Dr. Bruce D. Carlson, Epsilon Delta 1961
J. Kim Coggins, Eta 1978
James C. Davis, Omega 1975
Mr. H. Michael Dever, Eta 1978
Ronald P. Frank, Nu Delta 1983,  

Iota Zeta 1989, Delta Zeta 2000
James B. Graves, Nu 1948
Lamartine G. Hardman IV, Eta 1992
The Dot and Lam Hardman Family 

Foundation
George S. Harrison, Eta 1969
Neil C. Johnson, Omega 1967
G. Bliss Jones, Omega 1974
Denman K. McNear, Beta 1948

Solon P. Patterson, Gamma 1957
J. Wray Pearce, Tau 1966
Paul E. Perry, Iota 1973
Honorable Albert M. Pickett, Eta 1963
Robert A. Ramin, Xi 1982,  

Iota Zeta 1987
Charles A. Rawson III, Omega 1984
Norman A. Sensinger Jr., Rho 1959
Walter L. Shelton, Omega 1960
Gary C. Simons, Theta Delta 1964
Hans U. Stucki, Iota 1970
Daniel E. Turner, Alpha Zeta 1991
Francis D. Uryasz III, Alpha Theta Chi 1983
Kristian D. Whitten, Sigma Delta 1970, 

Lambda 1970
BHK Securities, LLC
Greater Kansas City Community Foundation
Patterson Family Foundation, Inc.
The Benevity Community Impact Fund
The Greater Cincinnati Foundation

Chairman’s Circle
$1,000 - $1,999

Kevin S. Alagha, Theta Delta 2014
Dr. Haskell W. Beckham, Mu Delta 1986
Peter Berzins, Omega 1990
Dr. Donald D. Bode Jr., Theta Delta 1963

Kenny Joseph Brighton, Theta Delta 2010
Rocco Henry Carnevale, PE, Mu 1980
Justin Aaron Celauro, Theta Delta 2009
David H. Cooley, Mu 1966
Jonathan W. Cosby, Lambda 1967
Dr. William R. Dandridge Jr., Alpha 1967
Willis P. Dobbs Jr., Eta 1961
Geri R. Forehand, Eta 1972
Richard S. Gilbert, Rho 1962
Steven Michael Giordano,  

Theta Delta 2013
Scott A. Henderson, Alpha-Tau 1984
Nicholas Adam Holmes, Theta Delta 2014
Dennis Holt, Eta Delta 1958
George Kanistras, Theta Delta 1963
David A. Kellogg, Lambda 1984
Clark Riegel Kjorlaug II, Omega 2012
Robert N. Klaffke, Alpha-Tau 1978
Jacob Lennertz, Theta Delta 2016
David W. Marshall, Alpha 1990
Alexander Matthew Migdall,  

Theta Delta 2014
Mark Scot Mullet, Alpha Theta Chi 1982
William R. Netro, Eta Delta 1972
Francis J. Nolan, Kappa Delta 1990
Dr. Donald E. Pearson, Theta Delta 1959
Marc Joseph Pelletier, Theta Delta 2009
Marcus Alexander Powers,  

Theta Delta 2009
Dr. Jose B. Quintana, Theta Delta 1968
Jonathan J. Rawls, Rho Delta 1985
Stefan M. Reinke, Eta Delta 1981
Dr. Jonathan Y. Richmond, Zeta 1962, 

Zeta Delta 1962
John M. Sanders, Iota 1972
Steven L. Schneiderwind,  

Alpha Theta Chi 1973, Nu 1985
Warren C. Suter Jr., Iota 1975
Thomas L. Tarn, Delta Xi 1970
Jack K. Thomas Jr., Theta Delta 1964
Timothy E. Vogt, Sigma 1978
John G. Watson III, Theta 1971
Ryan James Weaver, Theta Delta 2011
Robert L. Wolfe Jr., Eta Delta 1983
Dennis N. Wolkin, Iota Delta 1996
Forehand Strategy Group LLC
OmegaFi
Schwab Charitable Fund
The Dennis and Brooks Holt 

Foundation
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Henderson A. Duke, Psi Delta 1973, 
Eta 1973

Horace P. Dykes Jr., Gamma 1972
Lamar H. Ellis Jr., Eta 1959
Arden M. Emery, Psi 1961
William G. Ender Jr., Alpha 1962
Robert Gerard Engeman, Omega 1981
William H. Engle Jr., Mu 1969
Andrew M. Erickson, Omicron 1960
Adam Joseph Federschneider,  

Theta 2007
John J. Fittipaldi, Rho Delta 1971, 

Omega 1971
Mr. Alan P. Fraser, Lambda 1953
Michael Vincent Fricano,  

Epsilon Theta 2006
Ronald S. Fry Jr., USN, Retired,  

Theta Delta 1981
Thomas R. Fulcher, Nu Delta 1972
Ewell Gay III, Eta 1968
Greg D. Gerard, Mu Delta 1990
LTC Charles A. Gibbs, USAF, Retired, 

Alpha Delta 1954
Scott Matthew Gillard, Pi 1999
John M. Godfrey, Omega 1964,  

Eta 1964
Milton A Goetz, Alpha-Tau 1953
Thomas W. Goodwin Jr., Gamma 1955
Dr. William T. Goulburn, Chi 1951
Montgomery Jay Granger, Tau 1985
Horace J. Greeley Jr., Delta 1953
Lawrence E. Green, Sigma Delta 1972, 

Lambda 1972
Samuel L. Hale, Eta 1974
John F. Hamann, Alpha Theta Chi 1976
MAJ Charles F. Hammond, USAF,  

Theta 2004
Rev. Sanford Z. Hampton, Pi 1956
Louis C. Harris Jr., Eta 1975
Ernest N. Hawley, Alpha-Tau 1963
Robert J. Heazel, Eta 1974
Joshua I. Henson, Xi Delta 2002
R. Preston Herren, Gamma 1964
LTC Gerald R. J. Heuer, USAF, Retired, 

Alpha-Tau 1964
Sheila Higgins
William Randall Hinson,  

Theta Delta 1971
Melanie L. Hodges

O. C. Hognander Jr., Zeta 1964
Michael B. Hurley, Epsilon Delta 1975
Hugh A. Inglis Jr., Eta 1959
Burton J. Iverson, Gamma Delta 1950
Dana A. Jackson, Alpha-Chi 1969
Curtis A. Johnson, Eta 1973
Peter T. Johnson, Alpha 1964
William R. Johnston, Alpha Delta 1955
Duane G. Junker, Alpha Delta 1963
Stephen T. Kennedy, Eta 1974
Steven J. Kessler, Eta Delta 1991
Douglas C. Korn, Rho 1996
Dr. Ned A. Kuivinen, Iota 1958
Lee G. Kvidahl, Mu 1971
Ronald S. Lachut, Theta 1971
Dr. Richard T. Lamoureux,  

Delta Delta 1955
George R. Langford Sr., Alpha 1950
Byran Lavers, Rho Iota Kappa 1972
Dr. Jack Lawler, Omega 1952
Norman Frederick Lent III, Alpha 1982
Anna M. Lento
Honorable Larry L. Lessen, Sigma 1961
John P. Lewis, Pi 1959
Frank G. Lumpkin III, Eta 1980
Francis J. Maitland Jr.,  

Rho Iota Kappa 1966
Stavros Braden Mallookis, Mu Zeta 2002
James K. Malone, Eta 1972
Lawrence J. Malone, Rho 1976
Brian Patrick Marion, Alpha-Chi 2008
Richard H. Martin, Theta Delta 1997
Palmer M. May, Psi Delta 1981
John J. McCabe, Zeta Delta 1957,  

Beta 1957
George Samuel McCall II
William P. McCaughey Jr., Theta 1982
Edmund McCormack, Tau Zeta 2006
James M. McDaniel, Pi Delta 1978
J. Kahl McDevitt, Theta Delta 1965,  

Nu Delta 1979
Edwin W. Meents, Sigma 1953
Erick Chen Meermans, Psi Zeta 2013
Virginia Messing
Jamie W. Mickle Jr., Tau 1965
Brian S. Miller, Iota Delta 1999
CDR Kris A. Moen, Gamma Delta 1980
Robert D. Moody, Epsilon Delta 1959
Guerry R. Moore, Eta 1966
Michael G. Moore Jr., Xi 1962

Christopher Warren Munsell,  
Tau Zeta 2009

Elizabeth C. Murphy
Jeffrey P. Nash, Sigma Delta 1982
Brooks A. Nicholson, Eta 1963
Paul A. Noring, Alpha 1987
Charles M. Novak, Tau Delta 1966
Robert C. O’Connor,  

Alpha Theta Chi 1979
Patrick M. O’Day, Pi 1975
J. Dudley Ottley Sr., Omega 1957
Mr. Sahil Anami Patel, Gamma 2000
Robert Y. Patterson III, Phi Delta 1979
Edward J. Peloquin, Theta Delta 1966
Loy Phillip Peppers Jr., Alpha Zeta 1991
John P. Peters, Delta Pi 2010
Glenn A. Pitman, Alpha Delta 1968
David Louis Przybylo, Theta 2010
David S. Pugel, Alpha Theta Chi 1989
John M. Rakowski, Nu Delta 1968, 

Theta Delta 1968
Renuka Devi Reddy
Joseph R. Reichard Jr., Rho 1968
Robert B. Ring, Psi 1955
Ronald K. Ritter, Zeta Delta 1967
Arthur E. Rogers, Omicron Delta 1986
Mark S. Russo, Rho Iota Kappa 1988
Jerry L. Rutherford, Alpha-Alpha 1973
John David Ryan, Gamma Zeta 1996
Dr. Clifford J. Schexnayder Jr.,  

Omega 1966
Donald M. Schindler, Iota 1966
Andrew Terry Schrimscher, Tau 1988
Gregory K. Schultz, Phi Delta 1981
Charles R. Schumacher,  

Theta Delta 1953
E. Michael Seidel, Alpha-Tau 1962
W. K. Setzer, Nu 1964
Chen-luen Allen Shih, Gamma 2000
S. Brian Simons, Zeta Delta 1959
Frank S. Skinner Jr., Tau 1965
Nathaniel G. Slaughter III, Eta 1966
Brandon Carver Smith, Alpha 1983
C.J Keller Smith, Alpha-Tau 1989
Gordon M. Smith Sr., Gamma 1957
Kevin W. Smith, Eta 1982
Marshall A. Smith III, Omicron 1956
Michael P. Smodish, Theta Delta 1967
J. H. Snavely, Eta 1973
Michael Soares, Eta Delta 1987
Michael E. Spytek, Xi Delta 1994

Jeffrey A. Stastny, Epsilon Delta 1989
Benjamin G. Statham Jr., Eta 1963
A. Kenneth Stepka, Alpha 1977
J. D. Stewart, Gamma 1960
David Lee Stout Jr., Lambda Delta 2003
Kent L. Straat, Psi 1959
Richard C. Supinski, Theta Delta 1969
George C. Toop Jr., Alpha 1967
Michael J. Tye, Lambda 1981
William D. VanSickle, Psi Delta 1982
Larry W. Waidler, Chi Delta 1979
Brian D. Wall, Iota Zeta 1990
Barbara A. Weiss
James M. Weitzel, Omega 1961
Robert Charles Welch, Iota Delta 1985
Robert W. Whitman, Alpha 1961
Lewis N. Williams, Epsilon Delta 1954
Jeffrey E. Wood, Delta 1966
David D. Zimmerman,  

Epsilon Delta 1971
General Electric
Holmes Murphy & Associates LLC
Kroger
Nationwide Life Insurance Co.
Network for Good
UBS

Friendship Circle
Up to $99

Peter Eric Alizio, Tau Zeta 2002
Jon W. Arthur, Delta Pi 2020
Trenton E. Ashmore, Delta Pi 2018
Keith L. Babcock, Iota 1949
Peter E. Baer, Epsilon Delta 1957
Karl P. Banks, Theta 1970
Alex Barclay, Theta Zeta 2018
Garth D. Barger, Eta 1966
Neil K. Barr Jr., Sigma 1957
Conner A. Batchelor, Delta Pi 2020
Richard L. Behling,  

Phi Lambda Theta 1964
Gregory Mark Benda, Alpha Zeta 2005
Kristopher Cole Bertoglio,  

Alpha-Chi 2003
Jonathan B. Bethiel, Alpha-Chi 2018
Richard W. Booth, Epsilon 2018
Curtis G. Brandon, Gamma Delta 1965
Allan Christopher Brown,  

Rho Theta 2017

John Patrick Brunner,  
Phi Lambda Theta 2015

Gary S. Brush, Omega 1980
Patrick C. Burchell, Delta Zeta 1994
James W. Calhoun III, Mu Delta 1970
MAJ Robert A. Carlson, USMC, 

Retired, Theta 1959
Ethan Q. Carmody, Theta 2018
Jack Carroll, Zeta 1954
Larry D. Carroll, Delta Pi 2020
Cameron P. Castleman, Delta Pi 2020
Brent Thomas Church, Psi Zeta 2009
Carlton S. Clark, Psi 1956
Paul J. Colling, Alpha Theta Chi 1980
Brandon Michael Cook, Tau Zeta 2005
Harry A. Cotesworth, Theta 1951
Daniel L. Coutcher, Alpha-Chi 2016
Ismael Cremer, Xi Delta 2009
Matthew C. Croley, Delta Pi 2019
John T. Cronn, Mu 1971
William H. Culviner, Rho 1956
Caleb A. Daffron, Delta Pi 2019
Sherman S. Dantzler, Eta 1950
Philip D. David, Omicron Delta 1980
Bradley Michael Davis, Tau Zeta 2006
Alexander F. Day, Towson Colony 2018
Andrew C. Delker, Tau Zeta 2005
Richard A. Demers, Epsilon Delta 1963
Kenneth T. Dickerson, Pi 1981
Jon H. Diebold, Alpha-Tau 1964
Hunter M. Dise, Towson Colony 2018
Dr. Herbert C. Doepken Jr., Beta 1963
C. Dollinger, Xi 1960
Rev. John C. Donovan, Nu 1952
Nicholas Paul Dougert, Mu 2013
Trevor S. Dowds, Lambda 2017
Mr. Jay D. Duco, Mu Delta 1975
Thomas David Duquette, Tau Zeta 2005
Scott L. Dysart, Epsilon Delta 1977
Cody Joshua Elrich, Psi Zeta 2010
Matthew Barrett Eral, Alpha-Tau 2012
Kason Troy Escobedo, Psi Zeta 2007
Robert J. Evans, Alpha Delta 1954
Carson B. Fields, Delta Pi 2018
Joseph J. Finnerty, Mu 1950
 Alan E. Fischbach, Epsilon Delta 1966
Francis M. Fowlkes Jr., Epsilon 1960
Donald Marshall Fryer, Beta 1977
COL William D. Gardiner, USA, 

Lambda 1939
Jonathan Garshick, Alpha-Tau 2009

Ray E. Gay, Omega 1968
Dr. Kimberly A. Godwin
Joseph V. Goeller, Iota Delta 1963
James Gotshalk, Beta 1987
Adam S. Greenhouse, Theta Delta 2018
Michael N Greger, Tau Zeta 2002
Alden DeGroot Grobicki, Eta Theta 2014
Allen S. Hall, Epsilon Delta 1961
W. Harold Hall Jr., Eta Delta 1955
Dr. John W. Harris, Epsilon Delta 1962
Philip H. Hart, Iota 1967
Robert L. Hilsher, Nu 1964
Matthew G. Holden, Towson Colony 2016
Kirk A. Hornbeck, Alpha-Chi 1968
James C. Huber, Kappa 1950
Bruce T. Hyland, Rho 1964
F. Joseph Iannoni Jr., Psi 1974
Steven E. Ipson, Lambda 1964
Harry M. Johnson, Beta 1957
Stanley Peng Kam, Tau Zeta 2007
Ian McCarl Kapros, Epsilon Zeta 2005
Zach H. Kaye, Kappa Delta 2017
Charles B. Keefer, Delta Pi 2019
Frederick C. Kopper, Mu 1964
Richard J. Kral, Mu 1976
Daniel D. Kuddes, Psi Zeta 2013
Nicole Diane Kuhnert
Dr. Daniel V. Kyle, Tau 1981
Dr. William H. Langdon, Omega 1967
Jeff G. Langenbach, Kappa 1990
Neal A. Lano, Gamma Delta 1950
Joshua R. Le Mahieu, Pi Theta 2019
Mario Louis Lento, Xi Delta 2012
John B. Lesure, Theta 1954
Armistead M. Long, Gamma 1978
Stanley L. Loose, Kappa 1950
Raymond T. Lopez, Rho Theta 2017
James R. Lowry, Iota 1952,  

Alpha-Chi 1952
Parker R. Lowry, Eta 1957
Robert F. Lundy, Alpha 1970
Zachary T. Lutz, Rho Theta 2017
Scott Clifton Lynch, Gamma 2006
Dimitris P. Magemeneas, Sigma 1990
Dr. Richard L. Magruder Jr., Gamma 1961
George S. Maniatty, Theta 1959
Christopher Markelon, Zeta Delta 1989
Michael J. Martorano, Mu 1976
Michael L. Matthews, Zeta 1964
Andrew B. May, Delta Pi 2017
Harrison McAlpine Jr., Rho 1951

Nicholas Alan McAndrew, Psi Delta 2012
James J. McArdle, Mu 1981
Luke Anthony McCarty, Phi Delta 2016
William P. Mccoy, Delta Pi 2020
Roy B. McCrorey Jr., Omega 1957
Dr. Daniel W. McKeel Jr., Epsilon 1961
George D. Mendez, Kappa Delta 2017
Carl W. Middleton III, Eta Delta 1971
Andrew G. Miller, Delta Pi 2018
Honorable Frank C. Mills III,  

Gamma 1970
Christian Logan Mixon, Delta Pi 2018
J. K. Morgan, Gamma 1971
William B. Morse, Eta 1971
Raymond M. Murphy, Zeta 1985
Neil V. Murray, Xi 1970
Cal R. Muth, Kappa 1952
Jared Chase Napolitano,  

Phi Lambda Theta 2008
Spencer T. Nicol, Alpha-Pi Colony 2017
W. Henry Odum III, Gamma 1963
Jaime H. Osorio, Epsilon Zeta 2017
Steven W. Owens, Delta Pi 2018
Michael A. Panagos, Alpha-Tau 2019
Nick Panicola, Alpha-Pi Colony 2019
Ryan J. Parcell, Rho Theta 2017
Matthew A. Perrine, Delta Pi 2020
John C. Pfeiffer, Upsilon 1992
Thomas M. Piet, Iota 2017
XaZavia M. Porter, Delta Pi 2019
Aleksander Piotr Powietrzynski,  

Sigma Zeta 2007
Joshua Kenneth Pranckevicius,  

Tau Zeta 2012
Charles O. Price, Towson Colony 2019
Sumner R. Pugh Jr., Epsilon 1957
Mathew Quirong, Kappa Delta 2017
Steven H. Ray, Alpha Theta Chi 1984
Robert Morris Reed Jr., Alpha 2014
Eugene A. Reilly, Chi 1960
Kyle A. Roach, Towson Colony 2017
John E. Roberts Jr., Epsilon 1961
Stephen M. Robertson, Delta Pi 2018
Bryon L. Robley, Delta Pi 2020
Alex James Ross, Delta Zeta 1997
William C. Royle, Nu 1964
Robert G. Rufe, Rho 1967
Thomas C. Sager, Omega 1966
Juan Sanchez, Alpha Theta Chi 2018
James M. Sanduski,  

Alpha Theta Chi 1981

MAJ Leonard D. Schaber,  
Epsilon Delta 1963

Christopher J. Schuetz, Rho Delta 2018
Dr. Tucker M. Scott III, Psi 1967
Honorable Steven P. Seymour,  

Sigma 1968
Jared Shafit, Epsilon Theta 2017
Lucas R. Sheldon, Theta 2020
Philip Andrew Shepherd,  

Alpha Theta 2007
Sharfuz Z. Shifat, Kappa Delta 2019
Keon Gerard Sims, Rho Delta 2016
Alexander David Starks, Tau Zeta 2012
Eric D. Stewart, Mu 1968
Thomas L. Stirling Jr., Xi 1963
William L. Stobbart, Alpha 1974
Matthew J. Stosse, Rho Iota Kappa 1996
Michael Joseph Syty, Alpha-Tau 2012
Kameron R. Taylor, Phi Delta 2019
Scott Teitelman, Iota Theta 2016
Michael S. Terry, Zeta 1966
Harlan M. Trammell Jr., Omega 1957
Dr. Charles Tzagournis, Iota 1961
Nathaniel Richard James Ulrich,  

Tau Zeta 2003
Paul W. Underwood, Gamma 1971
Steven J. Vaiculevich, Delta Pi 2017
Joseph C. Van Hosen, Rho Delta 2020
John F. Waddington,  

Rho Iota Kappa 1968
Ryan D. Walsh, Theta Delta 2019
Sean T. Walsh, Eta Delta Colony 2020
David Watson, Delta Xi 1968
William Mark Weatherly, Tau 1980
Kurt Wegelius, Chi 1958
David Patrick West, Iota Delta 2005
Mr. Robert J. Westerman, Psi 1968
Mason M. Whitaker, Epsilon 2017
Owen Ethan Whitehurst, Gamma 2006
John L. Wieting, Rho 1967
James Roger Wilder, Xi Delta 1985
Raymond L. Wilder, Epsilon Delta 1952
Scott Michael Winters, Pi Theta 2015
John Warren Witmer,  

Phi Lambda Theta 2007
Jacob D. Woolf, Psi Zeta 2018
LTC Don W. Youatt, Beta Delta 1953
Theodore E. L. Zabel, Sigma 1951
Seth M. Zarandona, Delta Pi 2019
Jackson EMC
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good friends I made in college if not for the Eta Chapter. 
I felt I should give back to the Fraternity because of the 
friendships I acquired and the relationships I enjoyed at 
Eta Chapter. When I was asked to get involved with the 
Trust, I was happy to do so.

What do you hope the Trust will 
accomplish during your time as Chairman?
One of our goals is to increase the endowment 
of the Trust so we can provide more funding to 
the educational programs put on in conjunction 
with the Fraternity. The educational programs are 
informative. I was an Alpha at the Eta Chapter and 
it would have benefitted me greatly to attend an 
Alphas Academy back then. Such an opportunity 
wasn’t available at the time, but it’s an opportunity 
that’s there now. It’s a very, very good program run 
by both the Fraternity and the Trust. 

What do you wish people knew about Chi 
Phi?
I think today fraternities have garnered a bit of a 
bad reputation but they do a lot of good. There’s a 
place for fraternities on the college campus. They 
present an opportunity to meet other students and 
become lifelong friends. That’s what I try to tell 
people, and that’s why I’m giving back to Chi Phi. 
Chi Phi was good to me in many, many respects. 

What do you like the most about being 
involved with Chi Phi as a volunteer?
The Trust performs a really important benefit for 
the Fraternity because of scholarships we provide 
and the funding for academic programs. We do a 
lot of good, and I’m proud to be part of the good 
we do. The other part is that I’ve met quite a few 
exceptional people, both members of the Trust and 
Alumni of the Fraternity, who continue to give back. 
Those are people I would not have met if I had not 
become a Trustee. I’ve met a lot of really interesting 
people and made a lot of good friends because I’ve 
been involved. 

What’s your favorite Chi Phi memory as 
an Alumnus?
I have two favorite memories since I’ve graduated 
from college. The first is seeing the new Eta house 
built. It’s a fabulous house and I’m very proud of it. 
The second is my service to the Trust. I’ve enjoyed 
the three years I’ve been a Trustee and I’ve really 
enjoyed all of the great benefits the Trust provides. 

Why did you join Chi Phi? What made it 
stand out to you at Georgia?
I had some friends I knew in the Chapter. I found 
that the Eta Chapter was not a homogenous group 
of people. There were a lot of unique people with 
different backgrounds and I found that intriguing. 
I’ve always been a little independent and I like 
independently-minded people. I felt rather than 
fitting into a mold, Eta Chapter was trying to break 
the mold. 

Why did you get involved with the Trust?
My experience at Eta and the fond memories and good 
friends I had in my college days inspired me to get 
involved with the Trust. I wouldn’t have many of the 

with Mike Dever 

                 Mike Dever, Eta 1978, was elected Chairman of the Chi Phi Educational   
    Trust in November 2016. Read on to learn more about his journey from Eta to the 
Educational Trust, and what he hopes to accomplish during his tenure.

QA

The 7th Annual Watts Gunn Tournament will be held Thursday, June 22, 2017, at The Foundry Golf Club in Powhatan, Virginia. This course winds through the 
wetlands along Fine Creek, where golfers will encounter a wide variety of holes. The Foundry, a private, members only club, strives to provide the best possible golf 
experience in Virginia. By being a true golf club, membership is limited to 250 people.

The Tournament raises funds to support Chi Phi leadership development programs while honoring Watts Gunn, Omega 1928, known as “The Southern 
Hurricane.” Gunn made golfing history in 1925 in the U.S. Amateur, setting the world record for international championship golf by winning 15 straight holes in 
the first round of the 36-hole match. In that tournament, he went against friend and rival Bobby Jones, marking the only time two players from the same city have 
ever met for the U.S. Amateur crown. In 1926 and 1928, he went on to play on the Walker Cup teams with Bobby Jones, defeating the British team both years. He 
played many benefit tournaments, including several exhibitions with Bobby Jones in 1927 and 1928. He won the Georgia Amateur title in 1927 and 1928, and he 
has been inducted into the Georgia Tech Athletic Hall of Fame, Georgia Sports Hall of Fame, Georgia Golf Hall of Fame, and Southern Golf Association Hall of Fame. 

There are only 32 player positions available in the 2017 Watts Gunn Tournament, available on a first come first serve basis. Alumni and sponsors are encouraged 
to register early to ensure availability.  

 WATTS GUNN 
Proceeds from the tournament support Chi Phi’s 
leadership development programs benefiting Chi Phi 
students across the country. 
To register or for more sponsorship information contact 
Director of Development Laura Landry at landry@
chiphi.org or 404.231.1824. More information is also 
available online at www.chiphi.org/watts-gunn.

Foundry Golf Club, Powhatan, Virginia
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Tucked deep within the archives at the William M. Byrd National Headquarters in 

Suwanee, Georgia, is a collection of old Chapter registers and minute books. They 

date back to the mid-nineteenth century and are written in what Grand Epsilon Matt 

Scheller, Psi 2007, describes as “beautiful, flamboyant calligraphy,”  which captures  

the essence and foundation of Chi Phi Fraternity; our history. 
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Preserving 
   Our Past 

to embrace the future

The values and standards we hold today build upon the 
influence of our past. As Chi Phis, we represent what our 
founders created – an organization celebrating tradition. 
The archives within the Greek Life Museum are one way we 
celebrate that tradition. The treasures within these archives 
exist in boxes upon boxes of incredible documents recording 
the earliest moments of Chi Phi’s existence. 

As the oldest social Fraternity, Chi Phi is in a unique position 
to preserve the archives, which includes artifacts from a longer 
time frame than any other Fraternity. Phases I and II consisted 
of creating the Greek Life Museum and the collection of 
artifacts from Chi Phi and other Greek organizations across the 
country. The goal of Phase III of this project, which is presently 
underway, is to catalogue and digitize the considerable number 
of items held within the Chi Phi archives. 

The archives contain nearly 2 million individual documents. This 
includes 144 boxes sorted by Chapter, old editions of The Chakett, 
bound materials such as minute books and programs from past 
Congresses, photos, relics, books in the museum, and much more! 
Starting with boxes of items from each Chapter, which make up the 
bulk of the materials in the archives, documents will be organized 
and scanned into digital files. Physical versions of the digitized 
items and documents will be preserved within the archive space 
for long term storage in acid free housing to be easily accessed by 
visitors to the Greek Life Museum. 

Chi Phi Brothers will have access to the digitized documents 
through an online database which will be hosted on the 
Museum’s webpage. Artifacts will be catalogued by keyword 
for easy searching and once each Chapter’s box is digitized, 
Brothers from that Chapter will be able to gain access to the 
database from anywhere in the world. The Greek Life Museum 

is a beautiful space, but only a small number of Brothers will 
have the opportunity to visit. Upon this project’s completion, 
Brothers from Georgia to California to China will have the 
same opportunity to get inside the heads and hearts of Chi 
Phis from a century ago. 

The safeguarding aspect of this project cannot be ignored. 
In addition to broadening Chi Phi’s reach on a global level, 
if anything happened to the physical archive itself, digitized 
copies of artifacts are preserved for eternity. Nothing can 
replace the moment a Brother first sees documents from 20, 

50, or 150 years ago, and no price is too high to save these 
important pieces of Chi Phi’s history. 

We ask for your continued support to ensure our history is 
preserved for eternity. Donations at this time will go toward 
digitizing and preserving your Chapter’s archival materials and 
the installation of a dry fire suppression system. If you have 
any questions about the archives, please contact Grand Epsilon 
Matt Scheller, Psi 2007, at scheller@chiphi.org. 

To submit a pledge for the Greek Life Museum, go online to 
www.chiphicampaign.com/donate.

Make sure to check out 
the Greek Life 

Museum website at 
chiphi.org/greek-life-

museum Did you know?
The archives regularly welcomes 

artifacts and documents from Alumni 
to be preserved and displayed. 

Visitors to the Greek Life Museum during the open house in March

Below: Badge registers, 
original Charters, and minute 
books were among the pieces 
pulled from the archives for 
temporary display

Some of the many challenges our volunteers face 
are old, rusted paper clips, frayed edges on delicate 
documents, and the dreaded rubber band
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When Richard arrived in Gainesville in 1972, he had no idea 
what awaited him. He entered the University of Florida during 
a time of unrest; the Vietnam War was ending, but protests 
were still rampant on campus. He found a safe haven in the 
Brotherhood of Chi Phi. 

“I had friends from high school and my hometown who 
were Chi Phi Brothers,” he recalled, “and they invited me to 
learn more about the Fraternity.” Richard didn’t have the same 
history with any other fraternities on campus, so he finally 
listened to his friends in Chi Phi urging him to join. Needless to 
say, he made the right decision. 

Chi Phi’s emphasis on personal relationships stood out to 
Richard: “I’ve been in two Brotherhoods in my life. Chi Phi was 
the first. The second is a Crew here in South Florida. My skin 

impact,” Richard told us, remembering how he and his wife, also a 
UF graduate, felt that making funds available for young men who 
want to better their lives was the couple’s chance to leave a legacy. 
Richard hasn’t always been active in Chi Phi and he does not 
consider himself the type to hold an office. His role, Richard says, is 
more like support staff to his Brothers. He prides himself on leading 
with actions instead of words. His gift to Chi Phi captures that spirit. 

Though they also support several other charities, Richard and 
his wife knew Chi Phi was a way to directly aid young men in 
achieving their goals and aspirations. The friendships Richard 
has made, along with the experiences during those four years 
and beyond, have enriched his life to this day. “I have true, 
lifelong friends in Chi Phi. They’re the ones who would do 
anything for me, no matter what I asked.”

A LASTING 
LEGACY 
OF BROTHERHOOD

The relationships that Richard Crannell, 

Theta Delta 1976, has made since 

becoming a Chi Phi inspired him to leave 

a lasting legacy through a $250,000 

bequest to the Chi Phi Educational Trust.

could have been pink. I could have been speaking Swahili, and 
they wouldn’t have cared. The day I walked in as a member, 
they all called me Brother, and they treated me as one. That’s 
what Chi Phi did in college and continues to do today.”

Richard’s planned gift will support Theta Delta’s Chapter 
Excellence Fund through the Chi Phi Educational Trust. His 
hope is to make the Chapter more competitive, offering more 
scholarships and educational funding to members than other 
fraternities at UF. “I want to give them an opportunity to better 
their education, better themselves, better their future families 
and become great citizens,” he said of his gift which will 
continue to help Theta Delta Brothers for many years to come. 

“I wanted my estate to go where it would have the greatest 

“Someone once told me ‘Don’t listen to what I say. Watch what I do,’ and it’s 
something I’ve lived by since I was in my twenties.” —Richard Crannell

“We treat each other 
as Brothers. It’s not 
just a word. It’s a 
mentality in how you 
treat each other, how 
you feel about each 
other, how you care 
about each other.” 

—Richard Crannell

Thanks to Richard’s gift, the lives and efforts of Chi Phi Brothers will forever be changed. Richard is 
now recognized among the ranks of the members of Chi Phi’s MacLean Legacy Society.

You can create a living legacy to benefit generations of students. Making an outright or 
deferred gift is a simple way to provide institutional-changing support to Chi Phi or your Chapter. 

Deferred gifts, also known as planned gifts, include bequests in wills, annuities, insurance 
policies, gifts of stock or property, appreciated assets, and charitable trust instruments. 

To confidentially discuss the MacLean Legacy Society or the impact and the advantages of a 
planned gift, contact: Laura Landry, Director of Development, at 404.231.1824 or landry@chiphi.org. 
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Mu Chapter co-hosting workshop on 
gender stereotypes

Theta Chapter at Rensselaer 
Polytechnic Institute
On April 8, the Theta Chapter hosted their first St. Baldrick’s 
Foundation philanthropy event in collaboration with the Theta Chi 
Fraternity. St. Baldrick’s Foundation is the largest private funder of 
childhood cancer research grants – since 2005 they have awarded 
more than $200 million in grants for cancer research.

The event took place on RPI’s Accepted Students Day 
celebration to both encourage participation from the incoming 
Class of 2021 and promote Greek life at Rensselaer among these 
students. This event also served to unify the Greek community 
with twelve fraternities and sororities participating and more than 
fifty students shaving their heads. Their combined efforts raised in 
excess of $21,000 for childhood cancer research.

Theta hosted this event in honor of a twelve-year-old survivor 
of Desmoplastic small round cell sarcoma – a very rare and 
aggressive cancer which has a five-year survival rate of only 15%. 
The Brothers of the Theta Chapter stood in support of not only this 
young survivor, but all those touched by cancer when seventeen 
members shaved their heads, raising over $5,200 in the process. 

 

Mu Chapter at Stevens Institute 
of Technology
Jonathan DiGiacomo, Mu 2016, and Angelo Popper of the 
Sigma Phi Epsilon Fraternity, both from the Peer Educator 
Program at Stevens, hosted a workshop challenging gender 
norms and stereotypes surrounding what it means to be a man. 
Throughout the workshop the two fraternities worked together 
to dispel many of the misconceptions that plague fraternity life, 
such as stunted emotions and unnecessary aggression. Through 
the breakout sessions, the Brothers of Chi Phi and Sigma Phi 
Epsilon concluded that identity is what you make for yourself 
and that ending these harmful stereotypes begins with us.

CHAPTER 
SPOTLIGHT

A JOURNEY: FROM COLONY 
TO CHAPTER, A GAMMA ZETA SPOTLIGHT

DZ: What would you say is the most rewarding 
part of being a Founding Father?
WJ: The most rewarding part is sharing the 
connection with the original Founders of Gamma 
Zeta from 1977 and sharing an equally important 
connection to the kids who go from unknown 
classmate to Brother, especially in the first New 
Member Class. To see guys start in the Fraternity as 
Brothers and not knowing if they really care, then 
see them filling a position that means everything 
like Iota [Recruitment] or Theta [New Member 
Education] ... that is rewarding.

DZ: If you could go back in time and do it all 
over again, would you do it? Why or Why Not?
WJ: If I could go back I would let the culture change 
happen as the different New Member classes 
assimilate into the Brotherhood. It is extremely 
important that there is not a divide between the 
Founders and the class two or three semesters later. 
We had many times where there was a push for a 
change in culture and the Founding class held our 
ground and convinced key players in the Colony to 
stick with us. Luckily for us, we have always had a 
strong Executive Council to clearly define where we 
are going, an Alumni base that we can call if we 
have problems, and a Brotherhood that is open to 
change and ideas that could create opportunity and 
relationships.

DZ: You had the opportunity to speak in 
front of the Grand Council on behalf of 
Gamma Zeta after submitting your Petition 
to Charter; what was that like for you? What 
was on your mind? How did you feel before 
and after?
WJ: It was a very laid-back and extremely open 
environment. I was welcomed with smiles... and 
then I just let my heart speak. I had donated 
probably thirty hours a week since the fall of 2015 
to the Fraternity ... the Fraternity doubled in size, 
faired well in Accreditation, and most importantly 
grew in spirit. I poured my soul into the Petition. 
It took hundreds of hours to draft. Had there been 
anything wrong with the Petition I was there to 
defend it. They voted immediately in front of me and 
passed it unanimously. It was the single greatest 
achievement and moment of joy I had felt in my life.

DZ: What advice would you give to current 
Colonies of Chi Phi that have just started 
and will eventually submit their Petition to 
Charter?
WJ: The Petition needs to be completed in five to six 
weeks. Assign different parts to the appropriate Executive 
Council or Colony member and lead them through a four-
week program for the summary, strengths, weaknesses, 
etc., of the Colony that must be included. The fifth week 
is for filling in blanks and editing. By week six, get it in 
front of the Grand Council. The reason for the specific and 
seemingly unrealistic timetable is due to the craziness of 
college life. If writing the Petition drags on for over two 
months, it will be a pain in the butt for whoever is leading 
it. Most importantly: OWN THAT THANG! This is your life’s 
work in the Fraternity. Do NOT be the Founding class that 
could not fulfill its purpose. If the fellas at UNCW can get 
it done (you should see the motley crüe formerly called 
“exec”), you can too. 

During the 151st Congress in Columbus, Ohio, our Gamma Zeta Colony at the University of North Carolina at 

Wilmington had the pleasure of presenting their Petition to Charter. Former Alpha Wyatt Janning, Gamma Zeta 2017, 

spoke with passion to the Grand Council about their struggles, the work they put into the community and the campus, 

and what the honor would be like if their Petition was approved. Their effort was rewarded with unanimous approval. 

On October 22, the Gamma Zeta Colony became a Colony no more. The hard work that the men of Gamma Zeta put 

into the true bonds of Brotherhood culminated into one thing; they built each other up to be better men.

Associate Director of Growth Danny Zayas (DZ) had the chance talk with former Alpha, Wyatt Janning (WJ), to ask 

him about Gamma Zeta’s experience of going from Colony to Chapter. 

DZ: What was one of the most difficult tasks in 
getting everything ready for petitioning? 
WJ: The most difficult part of the process of 
petitioning to charter had to be the conclusion of 
the Petition itself. The Petition itself is essentially an 
investment opportunity that we had to pitch to the 
Grand Council. It encompasses “why.” The entire 
120-page document screamed, “give us a shot, and 
I promise it will be a decision you will never regret.” 
Forming it into a business pitch, documenting every 
step along the way was challenging because we 
knew this was our one shot to make history.

Alpha-Tau Chapter at University 
of Michigan
Each year around the middle of February, University of Michigan 
Greek Life departs from its usual academic and social routines 
and ventures out into the cold for what is not only a day of fun 
for fraternity and sorority members campus-wide, but also a day 
that supports a fantastic cause.

The 2017 Winterfest Tournament took place on February 11, 
and fraternities squared off in a homemade ice rink, donned 
their customized house jerseys, and competed in matches of 
Broomball - a sort of junkyard field hockey-on-ice game using 
broomsticks and a rubber ball. United in competitive spirit, 
students from all chapters gather for these games to cheer on 
their fellow members and to celebrate the united victory of our 
cause.

Victory, of course, is not limited to Greek Life members on 
this day. The annual Winterfest Tournament is first and foremost 
a charitable event for the Autism Alliance of Michigan. Before 
the boots are tied and the ball is dropped, weeks of fundraising 
take place where our Brothers invited friends, family, and other 
associates to contribute donations. The money raised is used for 

Alpha-Tau Brothers ready to face 
off in Broomball to benefit the 
Autism Alliance of Michigan

Theta Chapter Brothers share new haircuts

Right: Wyatt Janning, 
Gamma Zeta 2017
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Alpha Zeta Chapter at University 
of West Georgia
Denim Grzesik, Alpha Zeta 2019, was elected in March to serve 
as the new SGA President of the University of West Georgia.

Psi Zeta Chapter at University of 
Texas at Dallas
Eric Chen, Psi Zeta 2020, and Alex Holcomb, Psi Zeta 2020, 
were elected to the UT Dallas Student Government as Senator 
and Vice President.   
 

Omega Zeta Chapter at 
University of North Florida
Omega Zeta was recognized as UNF’s 2016 Chapter of the Year 
at their annual Greek Awards Night on March 13. Chi Phi has 
been on the UNF campus since 1996, but this is the first time 
that the Chapter has ever received this award.

In addition to the Chapter of the Year award, Beta Mark 
Favia, Omega Zeta 2018, was recognized as a “Top 10 Greek,” 
a distinction given to only a few select members within the 
Greek community. In the past year, Brother Favia has served as 
both Theta and Beta, a First Year Orientation Leader for UNF, 
the Vice President of Recruitment for IFC, the Vice President of 
Operations for Greek Ambassadors, and as the Student Assistant 
in the Office of Fraternity Life. 

The Chapter also received an award for “Greek Week 2016 
Champions.” Omega Zeta was paired up with Zeta Tau Alpha 
and Sigma Beta Rho for the week. Their team placed first in the 
Step and Stroll Competition, the cardboard boat race, Survivor 
Games, and in Greek Week overall.

Eric Chen, Psi Zeta 2020                  Alex Holcomb, Psi Zeta 2020

GPS tracking technology, which helps families whose autistic 
children may wander and thus provides these children with 
a safer way to play and explore, and is also used to provide 
community-based training and other resources for these families.

The Brothers of Alpha-Tau especially proudly boast 
consistently being one of the highest-earning chapters on 
campus since their involvement with the tournament began. 
Alpha-Tau raised $5,825 this year, bringing their total to 
nearly $20,000 raised for the Autism Alliance in the last 
three years alone.

Alpha-Chi Chapter at Ohio 
Wesleyan University
This year Alpha-Chi took home the Ohio Wesleyan Greek 
Awards for Outstanding Alumni Relations, Best Chapter 
Program of the Year (Community Harvest Festival), The Fred 
Meyers & Carolyn Tarbell Award (Most Outstanding Greek 
Athlete, Brian Jordan, Alpha-Chi 2018), and the Chapter 
Excellence Award in Gold Category.

In April, the Alpha-Chi Chapter hosted a tricycle race 
with several relay-style events that other student and Greek 
organizations on campus competed in. The event took place 
on the residential side of the campus and was open to the 
public. The Chapter raised several hundred dollars for RAINN 
during the race. 

Alpha Delta Chapter at 
Pennsylvania State University
Alpha Delta’s philanthropy efforts got off to a strong start in 
the fall by partnering with the sisters of the Alpha Chi Omega 
Fraternity to host a volleyball tournament and BBQ at the Alpha 
Delta Chapter house, raising a little over $1,500. Alpha Delta 
also hosted a car smash with the Phi Sigma Rho Sorority. This 
event rasied more than $1,400. Money from both the volleyball 
tournament and the car smash were donated to the Boys and 
Girls Club of America.

Spring philanthropy efforts began with Penn State’s THON 
weekend. For the second year in a row, Alpha Delta partnered 
with the Orchesis Dance Company. Fundraisers for THON 
included two canning weekends in the fall, merchandise sales, 
and other fundraising campaigns with Alumni and families. This 
year, Alpha Delta raised over $19,000 for THON! 

They continued spring philanthropy after THON with three 
additional events. The first was a raffle ticket sale, partnered with 
Phi Sigma Rho. With a grand prize of $300, over 600 tickets were 
sold and a total of over $3,100 was raised. They also hosted a 
wing eating contest with the Sigma Kappa Sorority which raised 
about $600. Both these events benefited the BGCA.

Their last fundraising effort benefited the American Cancer 
Society through Relay for Life. In addition to fundraising through 
Alumni, friends, and families, Alpha Delta held another car 
smash. The one was held on Penn State’s campus, something 
which the fraternities at Penn State have not done in many 
years. It required weeks of planning and working with the 
administration, and the Chapter raised over $1,000 for a  
great cause.

Phi Delta Chapter at University 
of Tennessee – Knoxville
On October 15, another intense rivalry on Rocky Top awoke. 
This, of course, being the Tennessee vs. Alabama game. In the 
midst of it all, rivalries were put aside and both Alabama and 
Tennessee fans teamed up in the battle for autism awareness. 
The Phi Delta Chapter at the University of Tennessee hosted a 
philanthropy event titled Dunk a Bama fan. The Chapter rented 
a dunk tank, found a few Alabama fans - including Phi Delta 
president Hugh Gallagher. Overall, the Chapter rasied over $900 
that day to support autism awareness.

The Omega Zeta Chapter with the Chapter of the Year Trophy

Vice President Mark Favia with his ‘Top 10 Greek’ Award

Alpha-Chi: Truman Haycock, Alpha-Chi 
2017, Mac Willard, Alpha-Chi 2018, and 
Chapter Advisor Chad Johns, Alpha-
Chi 2002, at the Ohio Wesleyan Greek 
Awards ceremony

Alpha Delta Brothers supporting 
philanthropies

Phi Delta dunks a Bama fan
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Phi Lambda Theta Chapter at 
Bucknell University
In April, Phi Lambda Theta received four of the five Order of 
Omega Awards given at Bucknell which recognize the most 
deserving fraternities, sororities, and individuals involved in 
Greek Life on campus. During intermission of Greek Sing, 
the opening event of Bucknell’s Campus-wide Greek Week, 
the Phi Lambda Theta Chapter was honored with the 2017 
awards for Best Campus Involvement, Strongest Alumni/ae 
Outreach, Best Community Service and Involvement, and, most 
importantly, Fraternity Chapter of the Year. These awards are 
the result of a year of hard work and dedication to Chapter 
improvement and longevity guided by Chapter leadership. 
From bringing a renowned diversity speaker, Rashid Darden, to 
Bucknell, to improving house management and accountability, 
the Phi Lambda Theta Chapter stood out among other Greek 
organizations in the contest for these four prestigious awards.  

Alpha-Pi Colony at Iowa State 
University
Derek Doeing, Alpha-Pi 2018, wrote an article for the Iowa State 
Daily titled “Greek Community Requires Drastic Change” in 
response to disrespectful comments made toward organizations 
within the Multicultural Greek Council and the National Pan-Hellenic 
Council at the Greek community’s Vespers Award Ceremony. Brother 
Doeing condemned these actions and called for members of the 
Greek community to uphold their values and live by their codes of 
ethics in everyday life. This article began a dialogue throughout the 
Iowa State Greek community for inclusiveness. 

Brother Doeing was also selected as the Senior Director of 
Communications for the Iowa State University student body. 
Confirmation was held on April 12, 2017. 

Delta Theta Brothers on a Spring Break trip to New York City

Delta Theta Colony at Clemson 
University
The Brothers of Delta Theta would like to announce that the 
reestablishment of Chi Phi at Clemson is going splendidly. They 
recently initiated five men and now stand thirty-three strong. 
The Colony has been involved in many campus activities, 
philanthropies and community service, and participated in their 
first Greek Week in April. Look for their Alumni newsletter with 
more details and information on fall recruitment and other 
events and be sure to follow them on Facebook, @ChiPhiCU.

Epsilon Theta Chapter at East 
Carolina University
The Epsilon Theta Chapter put in serious work this past year 
to help make a serious impact on those in our community. On 
October 8, eastern North Carolina was rocked with vicious rain 
and wind from Hurricane Matthew. The City of Greenville was 
inaccessible for nearly a week. Many people in the community 
lost everything that they had. That was when some Chi Phi 
Brothers decided to help with any relief effort that they could. 
Brothers helped unload a truck full of supplies for those who lost 
everything; the volunteer organization that the Brothers worked 
with said that the help they provided saved many hours of work.

 Later that month on October 21, the Chapter, along with 
the some of the sisters of the Zeta Tau Alpha Fraternity at ECU, 
teamed up to help put on a Harvest Festival at the Boys and 
Girls Club of Beaufort County. The Harvest Festival provided 
an extremely enjoyable time for the kids at the Boys and Girls 
Club; they had their faces painted and had a dance party with 
several inflatable bounce houses. The Chapter also constructed 
a haunted house for the kids to go through while costumed 

Brothers attempted to spook them. The event concluded with 
a dance show by several of the kids which provided a great 
deal of entertainment for all in attendance. The experience was 
exceptionally fulfilling for the Brothers as they were able to bond 
over the building of the haunted house while also providing joy 
to the youth.

Days later on October 23, Brothers once again paired up 
with some of the sisters of Zeta Tau Alpha to participate in the 
East Carolina Women’s Volleyball Think Pink game. Brothers 
passed out pink ribbons and other pink items in support of 
all those who have battled Breast Cancer. After the match 
had started, Brothers helped cheer on the women’s team to 
a victory over UCONN. Throughout all the fun, a few Brothers 
even participated in the halftime festivities, during which they 
had to dress up like volleyball players and try to serve the ball 
over the net in front of the whole crowd. The PA announcer was 
even kind enough to give Epsilon Theta a shout-out over the PA 
system, thanking them for their contributions to raise awareness 
of breast cancer. Needless to say, the Brothers enjoyed 
themselves while helping ZTA with their philanthropy event. 

Below: Epsilon Theta 
Brothers Think Pink

The newly reinstated 
Delta Theta Colony after  
Initiation at the Omega 
Chapter at Georgia Tech  

Brother Andrew Riehl, Alpha-Pi 
2018, in Antarctica

Derrick Hinton, Alpha-Pi 2017, 
during his time abroad in 
Prague

The Boys and Girls Club of Beaufort County participate in the Harvest Festival with support from Epsilon Theta Brothers



Daniel Meisterman, Alpha-Chi 
2008, and his wife Ali Bernstein 
welcomed their first child, Micah 
Philip, on February 23, 2017.

Skylar Bissonnette-Brown, 
Alpha-Chi 2018, and his wife 
Shailyn welcomed their daughter 
Lillian on September 22, 2016.

Hayung Choi, Beta 1987, 
says “After over twenty years in 
corporate America, I am finally 
breaking away to start my own 
business in modern custom 
furniture. Please wish me luck, and 
visit us at 1x1modern.com!”

David L. Neuburger, Beta 1975, 
retired in 2015 after thirty-two 
years as a family physician in 
rural Pennsylvania and has since 
been pursuing his favorite hobby, 
woodworking. He was involved in 
producing a 13-foot-long table for 
the Beta Chapter house a few years 
ago which incorporated Chi Phi’s 
Chakett. After deciding to make a 
new night table for his bedroom, 
he reused the Chakett template to 
produce the piece pictured here. It 
is made of quilted maple, cherry, 
walnut, mahogany, and poplar. 
This is his third piece utilizing the 

Brother Meisterman and his wife Ali 
with son Micah

ALUMNI NEWS
CHI  PH I  CHAKETT    |    SPR ING 2017

50 volunteers, and several local 
businesses that donated items or 
services, making it the largest St. 
Baldrick’s fundraiser in Louisiana 
and among the most successful in 
the country. The Mid-City Rotary 
has been involved in this fundraiser 
since its founding in 2015. Brother 
Michel has been involved since 
2013 and plans to continue this 
relationship in the future. Donations 
can still be made on the St. Baldrick’s 
Foundation website by searching for 
participant Carl Michel.

In addition, Brother Michel was 
recently awarded a fellowship with 
the Louisiana State Bar Association 
through their Access to Justice 
program. With this fellowship, Carl 
is able to provide free legal services 
to survivors of domestic violence, 
sexual assault, and stalking.

Ryan Haddad, Alpha-Chi 2015, 
wrote a play called Hi, Are You Single? 
and has been performing in New 
York City.

Chakett as a theme. If any Brothers 
would like a piece of custom 
furniture with their own choice of 
wood with the Chakett, contact 
Brother Neuburger at dln2@
comcast.net.

Earlier this year, Marcus 
Chatterton, Mu Delta 1998, was 
named a partner in the Birmingham, 
Alabama, law firm of Balch & 
Bingham. Brother Chatterton is a 
tech-minded litigator experienced 
in intellectual property, social 
media, smart grid, electronic 
data, and general technology 
issues. He represents large and 
small businesses, inventors, and 
creative clients in copyright, patent, 
trademark, and trade secret disputes. 

Late last year, Brother Chatterton 
– a Marine veteran of the Iraq 
War – was also recognized by the 
Birmingham Business Journal as a 
“Veteran of Influence.”

Jim Cooke, Sigma 1966, wishes 
to share his journey of moving from 
Texas to Tobercurry, Ireland, with 
his Brothers. His story can be found 
in his Wall Street Journal article titled, 
“A Move to Ireland: How a Texas 
couple found a new life in the hills 
and valleys of County Sligo.”

Carl Michel, Lambda Zeta 1999, 
participated in a St. Baldrick’s 
Foundation fundraiser March 25, 
2017. Brother Michel was asked 
to serve in the leadership role, on 
the Core Committee as the Barber 
and Volunteer Coordinator for this 
event. Members of the Rotary Club 
of Mid-City New Orleans, founded by 
Brother Michel, were also interested 
in participating, giving him the 
opportunity to lead by example and 
get more people engaged in this 
event. This event raised $140,000 
with more than 100 “shavees,” 

Andy Lam, Sigma Zeta 2009, 
fulfilled his dream of visiting 
Antarctica this March and, as a 
result, has set foot on all seven 
continents.

After an eventful and wide-
ranging career in government and 
consulting, Con Hogan, Delta 
1964, plans to retire from the 
Green Mountain Care Board, an 
independent board empowered with 
broad authority over health care 
in Vermont, this coming October. 
Brother Hogan has served in his 
current capacity since 2011, and the 
Board was recently ranked #1 in the 
nation by the Commonwealth Fund 
for its work.

Austin Clemens, Phi Lambda 
Theta 2007, is currently working 
with Union Analytics and has 
studying the psychology behind 
people’s choice of restaurant. He is 
currently working to partner with 
local restaurants and would love to 
connect with any Chi Phi Brothers 
in the restaurant industry. Brother 
Clemens can be reached at austin@
unionanalytics.com.

John A. Eveland, PE, Xi Delta 
1994, has recently taken a position 
with VHB, a firm headquartered out 
of Watertown, Massachusetts, as 
their Land Development Services 
Leader for the Gulf Coast of Florida 
in their new Tampa office. John 
has twenty-three years of civil/site 
engineering experience on all types 
of land development projects.

Ron Ferguson, Epsilon Delta 
1969, has retired after practicing 
law for forty years to pursue other 
interests including traveling, hiking, 
biking, and generally enjoying the 
great outdoors. He has even found 
more time to have an occasional 
visit or meal with his Oregon State 
Chi Phi Brothers.

Brian Miller, Chi Zeta 1995, was 
selected as Teacher of the Year 
at Staunton River High School in 
Bedford County, Virginia, and is 
now in the running for Teacher of 
the Year for all of Bedford County 
Schools. He has taught Special 
Education, Geometry, and for the 
last five years Brother Miller has 
coordinated a special program for 
seniors at risk of not graduating. 

During this time, the graduation 
index for Staunton River High 
School has risen to 91%. Brother 
Miller is recognized for his strong 
heart for students and a desire to 
see them be successful at whatever 
goals they choose to put themselves 
toward.

Beyond Bedford County, Brother 
Miller has also travelled to Dharan, 
Nepal, where he taught English 
and worked with the administration 
of New Hope Academy, an 
elementary school which works to 
devise standards and procedures 
to provide quality education to 
students in Nepal.

Conor Golden, Alpha-Chi 2016, 
is now the news editor for A.M. Costa 
Rica, one of two English-speaking 
newspapers in Costa Rica. He lives and 
works in the capital city of San José.

James Peterson, Theta 2012, 
was named to Forbes’s 30 Under 
30 in 2016 for Enterprise Tech. 
He and Colleen Costello, also an 
RPI graduate, developed a system 
of LED lights that can kill harmful 
bacteria without damaging the 
health of humans to better help 
patients in an at-risk environment.
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Brother Neuburger’s latest 
woodworking venture, a nightstand 
featuring the Chakett Brother Lam holding up his letters in Paradise Bay, Antarctica Brother Miller with one of his students at New Hope Academy

 A group of Brother Miller’s students at Nepal’s New Hope Academy

Brother Michel with his stylist 
Shirley, a two-time cancer survivor
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Justin Barozie, Theta 2010, was 
named to Forbes’s 30 Under 30 in 
2017 for Manufacturing & Industry. 
Brother Barozie is an engineer for 
Tesla’s energy products and Model 
3 battery modules. He has led teams 
that designed and delivered more 
than fifty mass-production, state-of-
the-art automation projects.

Georgia Southwestern State 
University honored Delta Pi’s late 
Brother and Faculty Advisor, Dr. Bill 
Wysochansky, Delta Pi 2002, 
by naming a campus lab after 
him in a ceremony this April. At 
the same time, the final funding 
for a scholarship in his name was 
recognized. This scholarship will give 
first consideration to a deserving 
Chi Phi Brother at GSW.

Don DeArmon, Alpha-Alpha 
1977, has published his memoir, 
Keep Going: A Teenage Hitchhiking 
Odyssey Through the 1970s, about 
two cross-country hitchhiking trips 
he took at the ages of sixteen 
and seventeen. Brother DeArmon 
hitchhiked another 22,000 miles 
during his four years at UNC-Chapel 
Hill, including a third cross-country 
trip in 1974. Now retired after 
twenty-eight years on Capitol Hill 
in Washington, DC, he is currently a 
freelance writer living in Frederick, 
Maryland.

The Mu Chapter Old Guard 
will hold their annual reunion 
in Hartford, Connecticut, on 
September 12-15, 2017. 
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The Regional Ritual Retreat is focused on our Ritual, heritage, and 

the secret meaning of our Brotherhood. Now in its second year, this 

program is exclusively facilitated by Brothers for our Undergraduates 

and Alumni who want to learn more about what truly makes us Chi 

Phi and what has bound us together for nearly two hundred years.

Our Ritual is the foundation of our core values and transcends 

directly into how we develop stronger Chapters and achieve our 

mission of Building Better Men. Highlights of the Regional Ritual 

Retreat programming include performance of our Ritual, an in-

depth explanation of our Unwritten Law, and an exploration of the 

symbolism of our Ritual and how it applies to Recruitment, New 

Member Education, and Brotherhood.

We are pleased to be hosting two Retreats this year, in the 

Northeast and Southeast. Attendance is free and housing and meals 

are provided for the length of the program; the only cost to you is 

transportation to and from the Retreat. For more information and a 

preliminary schedule, visit chiphi.org/regional-ritual-retreat/

Chi Phi?
you know

do
what it really means to be a

Cost: Transportation
Housing: On Campus
Meals: Included
Programming: 5pm Fri - 12pm Sun

Register by July 1 on Chi Phi Connect

University of Florida 
Gainesville, Florida
July 14-16

Lehigh University
Bethlehem, Pennsylvania
July 28-30

For more information, contact 
Grand Epsilon Matt Scheller at 
scheller@chiphi.org

The Mu Chapter Old Guard reunion held in the spring of 2016

Andrew T. Schrimscher, Tau 1988, 
has joined Civitan International 
as Director of International Public 
Relations. He is honored to be part 
of two organizations, Civitan and 
Chi Phi, dedicated to impacting lives 
in a positive way.

Delta Pi Brothers and Alumni with the Wysochansky family in front of the newly 
dedicated Wysochansky Laboratory
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Alpha Chapter at University of 
Virginia

Mr. James H. Whiting, Alpha 1952, 
passed November 12, 2015

Beta Chapter at Massachusetts 
Institute of Technology

Mr. Paul H. Burr, Beta 1958, passed 
May 18, 2014

Mr. John P. Hoche, Beta 1966,  
passed June 4, 2016

Mr. Raymond A. Kretschmer, Beta 
1950, passed June 15, 2016

Mr. George Farrell Ray Jr., Beta 1949, 
passed February 26, 2016

Mr. George Rowland Williams, Beta 
1972, passed February 9, 2016

Gamma Chapter at Emory 
University

Mr. Robert Burns, Gamma 1948, 
passed March 18, 2017

Dr. Jackson G. Crowder, Gamma 1957, 
passed June 21, 2016

Delta Chapter at Rutgers 
University

Mr. Charles H. Gant Jr., Delta 1941, 
passed May 14, 2014

Zeta Chapter at Franklin & 
Marshall College

Mr. William D. Fichthorn, Zeta 1947, 
passed December 4, 2012

Mr. Marlin L. Kohr, Zeta 1952,  
passed January 18, 2016

Mr. William Marchio, Zeta 1957, 
passed August 28, 2016

Mr. Fred E. Myers, Zeta 1951,  
passed September 30, 2015

Mr. Kenneth F. Smith, Zeta 1955,  
no date given

Eta Chapter at University of Georgia
Mr. Carl E. Campbell, Eta 1985, passed 

December 11, 2016
Mr. Thomas J. Pendergrast, Eta 1942, 

passed February 17, 2017

Theta Chapter at Rensselaer 
Polytechnic Institute

Mr. Leo Stanely Laskowski, Theta 1959, 
passed July 27, 2016

Mr. Henry F. Odenweller, Theta 1958, 
passed February 13, 2016

Mr. Leonard E. VanHouten, Theta 1946, 
passed March 16, 2014

Iota Chapter at The Ohio State 
University

Mr. Todd J. McMillan, Iota 1951, 
passed October 3, 2016

Kappa Chapter at University of 
Wisconsin-Madison

Mr. Conrad P. Bittner, Kappa 1948, 
passed January 9, 2016

Mr. Gerald G. Holton, Kappa 1949, 
passed June 12, 2016

Mr. Philip F. Schlichting, Kappa 1959, 
passed October 4, 2016

Lambda Chapter at University of 
California-Berkeley

Judge John T. Ball, Lambda 1955, 
passed November 10, 2015

Mu Chapter at Stevens Institute 
of Technology

Mr. Paul E. Uster, Mu 1950,  
passed March 24, 2015

Mr. Edmund W. Ruhl Jr., Mu 1948, 
passed February 5, 2017

Nu Chapter at University of Texas 
at Austin

Mr. Robert B. Matlock, Nu 1952, 
passed October 2, 2008

Xi Chapter at Cornell University
Mr. J. Michael Brady, Xi 1963, passed 

June 28, 2016
Mr. Robert H. Gorrie, Xi 1956,  

passed December 28, 2015
Mr. Donald F. Mayer, Xi 1953,  

passed September 16, 2015
Mr. David G. S. McNair, Xi 1949,  

passed December 26, 2015
Mr. John R. Owen, Xi 1954,  

passed July 2, 2016
Mr. David S. Stotz, Xi 1956,  

passed August 2, 2016

Omicron Chapter at Yale 
University

Mr. Walter C. Emery, Omicron 1940, 
passed September 12, 2010

Mr. Snowden Rowe, Omicron 1950, 
passed August 2, 2015

Mr. Richard N. Williams, Omicron 1944, 
passed April 7, 2013

Pi Chapter at Northwestern 
University

Mr. John D. Williams, Pi 1960, passed 
July 31, 2016

Rho Chapter at Lafayette College
Mr. Frederick M. H. Currie Jr., Rho 

1963, passed January 27, 2016

Tau Chapter at University of Alabama
Mr. William H. Cather, Tau 1941, 

passed May 2, 2016
Mr. David W. Garrett, Tau 1957,  

passed June 20, 2016
Mr. Donald C. Lonergan, Tau 1951, 

passed May 11, 2012
Mr. James C. Parker, Tau 1962,  

passed February 12, 2017

Omega Chapter at Georgia 
Institute of Technology

Mr. Tazwell L. Anderson Jr., Omega 
1960, passed September 26, 2016

Mr. John M. Bickerstaff, Omega 1949, 
passed October 1, 2016

Mr. Charles P. Cochran, Omega 1949, 
passed November 28, 2016

Mr. Edward A. English, Omega 1967, 
passed November 11, 2016

Mr. Hix H. Green Jr., Omega 1952, 
passed January 19, 2017

Mr. Holton E. Harris, Omega 1944, 
Beta 1944, passed April 4, 2016

Mr. Julian LeCraw Sr., Omega 1952, 
passed October 25, 2016

Mr. Hunter D. Lupton, Omega 1975, 
passed April 4, 2016

Mr. Sebastian G. Miller, Omega 1941, 
passed January 21, 2017

Mr. Christopher H. O’Reilly, Omega 
1988, passed January 21, 2016

Mr. John B. Pendergrast Jr., Omega 
1938, passed September 22, 2016

Mr. J. Reese Jr., Omega 1955,  
passed December 10, 2016

Mr. Richard C. Respess, Omega 1967, 
passed December 27, 2015

Mr. Crawford M. Sites, Omega 1948, Alpha-  
Alpha 1949, passed August 27, 2016

Mr. Travis L. Story Jr., Omega 1951, 
passed October 30, 2012

Alpha-Alpha Chapter at 
University of North Carolina at 
Chapel Hill

Mr. Walter N. Collison Jr., USMC, 
Retired, Alpha-Alpha 1957,  
passed March 31, 2016

Mr. Frederick R. Johnston,  
Alpha-Alpha 1957, no date given

Mr. Creig J. Soeder, Alpha-Alpha 1975, 
passed April 23, 2016

Chapter Eternal reported 
August 15, 2016 through 
April 15, 2017
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A passion for justice and the rights of other people moved Stephen Winston Bricker, Alpha-Chi 1969. “He said it came from 
his father,” who also was a lawyer, according to his wife, Janet.

 Brother Bricker attended Ohio Wesleyan University, to which he applied sight unseen while his family was living in Tokyo. 
He majored in English and joined the Alpha-Chi Chapter of the Chi Phi Fraternity in the spring of 1966. After graduation he 
worked as a reporter for a newspaper in Annapolis, Maryland, and as a humane officer for the Washington, D.C., Humane 
Society, investigating reports of cruelty to animals and filing complaints before deciding to follow his father to law school at the 
University of Virginia.

While in law school, Stephen worked with the American Civil Liberties Union of Virginia to begin a Post-Conviction Civil 
Liberties Assistance Program to represent indigent prison inmates. Brother Bricker and his colleagues helped prisoners who felt 
they were wrongfully convicted and had no money to pursue their defense.

 In 1974, the ACLU hired Brother Bricker to head its new Children’s Rights Project of Virginia, the first initiative of its kind in 
the nation. At the time, about 12,000 children languished in foster care in the state. Two-thirds of them could not be adopted 
and had no hope of being reunited with their parents. The project enabled more than 8,000 of them to leave legal limbo in 
order to be placed for adoption.

From 1975 to 1976, Stephen served on the Juvenile Justice Code Revision Committee of the Virginia Advisory Legislative 
Council, which completely revised the state’s juvenile code. “He drafted the part of the code dealing with child neglect, foster 
care review and termination of parental rights,” his wife said. The General Assembly enacted the changes into law in 1977.

In 1978, Stephen defended and won judgment for a prisoner who lost the use of his legs because he developed maggot-
infested bed sores. “The prisoner’s son became a lawyer because of Steve,” recalled his wife. Two years later, he worked on a case 
where the ACLU sued the state on behalf of a mentally ill man who castrated himself while being held in solitary confinement. “He 
was meticulous in hunting down every little piece of information. He would care so much about his families,” Janet said.

  The 25th anniversary edition of Virginia Lawyers Weekly compiled the top 25 jury awards handed down in the state from 
1986 to 2011. Mr. Bricker, his partner, Christopher Anderson, and Texas lawyer Ray Chester won the top case involving a Vietnam 
veteran who claimed he suffered from brain damage after a Botox injection. A federal jury awarded the man $212 million.

Mr. Bricker, who was a partner in the law firm of BrickerAnderson PC, was a former president and governor of the Virginia Trial 
Lawyers Association and had served on the boards of the Central Virginia Legal Aid Society and the Commonwealth Community 
Trust. He was a former member and chairman of the Richmond Behavioral Health Authority and had served on the board of the 
Area Drug Abuse Prevention and Training Services, Richmond Hotline Inc., and the Neighborhood Legal Aid Society Inc.

In addition to his wife, Brother Bricker is survived by a son, Louis Bricker, and a daughter, Melina Bricker, both of Richmond, 
and a brother, Alvin Boston “Terry” Bricker III of Austin, Texas.

Taken from an article by Ellen Robertson for the Richmond Times-Dispatch

Alpha-Tau Chapter at University 
of Michigan

Dr. Robert A. Mathews, Alpha-Tau 
1944, passed February 3, 2014

Mr. John W. McBeath, Alpha-Tau 1963, 
passed August 25, 2016

Alpha-Chi Chapter at Ohio 
Wesleyan University

Mr. Thomas M. Berry, Alpha-Chi 1957, 
passed August 14, 2015

Mr. William M. Bevis, Alpha-Chi 1935, 
passed May 6, 1994

Mr. Lohman V. Blue, Alpha-Chi 1930, 
no date given

Mr. Clayton W. Boringer, Alpha-Chi 
1932, passed June 23, 1994

Mr. Stephen W. Bricker, Alpha-Chi 
1969, passed October 11, 2016

Mr. Harrison S. Coombs Jr., Alpha-Chi 
1969, passed June 14, 2002

Mr. Wilbur Cornelli, Alpha-Chi 1931, 
passed January 25, 1992

Mr. Harvey L. Cunningham, Alpha-Chi 
1938, passed November 13, 1999

Mr. Frank C. Dunbar Jr., Alpha-Chi 
1932, passed July 17, 1999

Mr. Richard R. Finan, Alpha-Chi 1938, 
passed April 1, 1970

Mr. Kenneth D. Gallinger III, Alpha-Chi 
1959, passed December 14, 2016

Mr. Eric L. Gandrup, Alpha-Chi 1932, 
no date given

Mr. Mahlon M. Hamilton, Alpha-Chi 
1943, passed January 3, 2017

Dr. Ranald D. Hansen, Alpha-Chi 1969, 
no date given

Mr. Charles E. Jensen, Alpha-Chi 1964, 
passed March 7, 2011

Mr. J. Wilford Jones, Alpha-Chi 1929, 
passed June 17, 1993

Mr. David R. Kennedy, Alpha-Chi 1958, 
passed September 26, 2016

Mr. G. Robert Klein, Alpha-Chi 1931, 
passed September 1, 2003

Dr. Richard M. Lackritz, Alpha-Chi 
1967, passed September 5, 2009

Mr. Roger V. Lockwood, Alpha-Chi 
1938, passed February 1, 1999

Mr. Winston E. Lora, Alpha-Chi 1953, 
passed October 28, 2016

Stephen Bricker, Alpha-Chi 1969, 
advocate for rights of others, died 
October 11, 2016
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Mr. Charles S. Maxson, Alpha-Chi 
1924, passed January 14, 1996

Mr. Harvey A. Mayer, Alpha-Chi 1937, 
passed December 29, 1997

Mr. George K. McMillen, Alpha-Chi 
1934, passed June 18, 1999

Mr. Aaron I. Messing, Alpha-Chi 1962, 
passed October 22, 2016

Mr. Robert A. Richardson, Alpha-Chi 
1961, passed November 9, 2015

Mr. Thomas E. Roe, Alpha-Chi 1965, 
passed May 13, 2011

Mr. S. F. Saunderson, Alpha-Chi 1932, 
passed July 25, 1989

Mr. Hubert H. Schneider, Alpha-Chi 
1924, passed August 17, 1994

Mr. Kenneth A. Slavitt, Alpha-Chi 1971, 
passed February 5, 2006

Mr. John C. Talbott, Alpha-Chi 1931,  
no date given

Rev. Merrill S. Tope, Alpha-Chi 1923, 
passed June 21, 2003

Mr. James F. P. Trosh, Alpha-Chi 1932, 
passed February 10, 1998

Mr. Isaac E. VanScoyee, Alpha-Chi 
1934, no date given

Mr. Richard E. Wellman, Alpha-Chi 
1934, passed March 10, 2003

Mr. Charles E. Weltzheimer, Alpha-Chi 
1928, passed June 3, 2001

Mr. Joseph E. Whalen, Alpha-Chi 1937, 
passed June 12, 2003

Mr. John J. Winters, Alpha-Chi 1926,  
no date given

Mr. Calvin F. Zimmer, Alpha-Chi 1916, 
no date given

Alpha Delta Chapter at 
Pennsylvania State University

Mr. John J. Cino, Alpha Delta 1962, 
passed October 12, 2016

Mr. Robert E. Dolheimer, Alpha Delta 
1952, passed July 7, 2016

Mr. Richard M. Headlee, Alpha Delta 
1954, passed September 25, 2016

Mr. Raymond P. Major, Alpha Delta 
1943, passed March 1, 2015

Mr. Robert W. Norcik, Alpha Delta 
1954, passed August 30, 2016

Mr. Grant M. Olewiler Jr., Alpha Delta 
1943, passed March 30, 2017

Mr. Lawrence E. Puchalla, Alpha Delta 
1972, passed June 16, 2016

Mr. Samuel R. Weir, Alpha Delta 1964, 
passed November 6, 2016

Beta Delta Chapter at University 
of Washington

Mr. Willard G. Kelsey, Beta Delta 1952, 
passed June 1, 2012

Delta Delta Chapter at University 
of California – Los Angeles

Mr. Robert N. Thayer, Delta Delta 1938, 
no date given

Epsilon Delta Chapter at Oregon 
State University

Mr. Alex M. Hamilton Jr., Epsilon Delta 
1956, passed May 18, 2016

Mr. Ennis Wuite, Epsilon Delta 1962, 
passed February 8, 2016

Eta Delta Chapter at University of 
Southern California

Mr. Stephen Thomas Cirillo, Eta Delta 
1969, passed November 28, 2015

Theta Delta Chapter at University 
of Florida

Col. Wallace H. Bozeman, Retired, 
Theta Delta 1941, passed December 
18, 2010

Mr. James A. Grinnan, Theta Delta 
1950, passed October 20, 2016

Mr. Kenneth M. Lloyd, Theta Delta 
1963, passed December 8, 2016

Mr. David J. Lovell, Theta Delta 1970, 
passed April 26, 2016

Dr. Owen F. Murray Sr., Theta Delta 
1953, passed September 26, 2015

Mr. William J. Slayton III, Theta Delta 
1972, passed November 2, 2016

Iota Delta Chapter at Indiana 
University Bloomington

Mr. Kent N. Ash, Iota Delta 1967,  
no date given

Mr. Ike George Batalis, Iota Delta 1969, 
passed January 23, 2017

Mr. Ronald Wayne Borto, Iota Delta 
1969, passed October 24, 2016

Mr. Bruce E. Cassal, Iota Delta 1969, 
passed February 5, 2016

Mr. Robert S. Hart, Iota Delta 1961, 
Sigma 1961, passed October 19, 2012

Mr. N. Jerry Hubner, Iota Delta 1959, Sigma 
1959, passed September 23, 2016

Mr. Mark D. Keller, Iota Delta 1981, 
passed April 6, 2008

Mr. Kevin M. Maresca, Iota Delta 1997, 
passed February 9, 2017

Mr. Roy M. Mitchell, Iota Delta 1959, Sigma 
1959, passed September 23, 2000

Mr. Michael J. Montgomery, Iota Delta 
1960, Sigma 1960, no date given

Mr. C. Michael Racer, Iota Delta 1962, 
passed November 17, 2015

Mr. Robert W. Wilson, Iota Delta 1972, 
passed January 16, 2005

Delta Xi Chapter at West Virginia 
Wesleyan College

Mr. James B. Bemis, Delta Xi 1997, 
passed November 20, 2011

Kappa Delta Chapter at 
University of Rochester 

Mr. Gregory N. Rosen, Kappa Delta 
2011, passed March 28, 2017

Rho Delta Chapter at Oglethorpe 
University

Mr. Christopher C. Quaintance, Rho 
Delta 1986, passed March 24, 2012

Mr. Rickey L. Wilson, Rho Delta 1992, 
no date given

Chi Delta Chapter at Georgia 
State University

Mr. Robert R. Cobble Jr., Chi Delta 
1976, passed February 16, 2017

Psi Delta Chapter at University of 
North Carolina at Charlotte

Mr. Hunter Randolph Dalton, Psi Delta 
2016, passed December 4, 2016

Mr. Michael S. Hewat, Psi Delta 1977, 
Alpha-Alpha 1977, passed  
February 27, 2017

Gamma Zeta Chapter at 
University of North Carolina at 
Wilmington

Mr. Dylan Wayne Goodman, Gamma 
Zeta 2020, passed April 2, 2017

Theta Zeta Chapter at Texas A&M 
University

Mr. Michael Brennan Hopper, Theta 
Zeta 2018, passed March 17, 2017

Omega Zeta Chapter at 
University of North Florida

Mr. An Hoang, Omega Zeta 2019, 
passed February 18, 2017
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Making a gift to Chi Phi through a Last Will and Testament is easy. Individuals 
should instruct their attorney to add a provision to their Will naming the Chi Phi 
Educational Trust as a beneficiary of their estate.

The following language is appropriate:    
I give, devise and bequeath [insert dollar amount or percent of estate] to the Chi Phi Educational Trust, (tax id#58-6035103) an unincorporated trust 

organized and existing under the laws of the State of Georgia, or its successor organization.  Said Trust is exempt from federal income tax under 

Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code and contributions to it are deductible under the provisions of federal income, gift and estate tax laws.

Individuals who have made the Chi Phi Educational Trust or their Chapter a beneficiary of their Last Will and Testament are asked to provide 

an attorney’s letter or copy of this page from their Will so Chi Phi can acknowledge the donor’s generosity and properly plan its future. 

Alternative ways to remember Chi Phi after your death are naming the Chi Phi Educational Trust as a beneficiary of your retirement plan or life 

insurance policy. Individuals can also set up a Charitable Gift Annuity or Charitable Remainder Trust.

To learn more or to have a confidential conversation about a planned gift, contact 
Director of Development Laura Landry at landry@chiphi.org.

HOW TO 
LEAVE YOUR 
LEGACY: 
IT JUST TAKES 
TWO LINES


